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Jerome & Pauline Heim celebrated their 60th Wedding An-
niversary on June 4.

Their children & grandchildren send their love and congrat-
ulations.

Cards may be sent to them at PO Box 287, Hoxie, KS 67740

Heim’s Celebrate
60th Anniversary

The Schieferecke Family 
Reunion was held in the 
Parish Center, Leoville, 
Kansas beginning Saturday 
evening, May 26 to Monday 
noon, May 28, 2018. Over the 
weekend 50 family members 
were in attendance.

Everyone had a great 
time getting reacquainted, 
reminising, visiting, and 
taking pictures. A talent 
show that included several 
skits, and music provided 
by the Heim musicians was 
enjoyed Saturday evening. 
Everyone enjoyed the table 
of family pictures shared by 
Mary Schieferecke.

On Sunday, the family 
attended Mass at the beautiful 
Immaculate Conception 
Church and spent the rest of 
the day together at the Parish 
Center for lunch and dinner.

On Monday, Memorial Day, 
the highlight was attending 
the Memorial Day ceremony 
at the cemetery with Paul 
Schieferecke joining the 
Selden Honor Guard for the 
Memorial Service including 
the gun salute. The ceremony 
touched our hearts.

It was soon time for 
farewells. Those attending 
were Ray & Annabelle Heim, 
Rob & Kim Heim, Louise 
Bixby & Bill, Gary & Karen 
Bebber, Jerry & Whitney Heim 
& Adam; Mary Schieferecke; 
Bill Schieferecke, Eileen 
Minnix; Linda Betzen, Evie 
& Eli McCarty; Larry & 
Janet Schieferecke, Adam, 
Alexa, A.J. & Kate; John 
& Carol Towey & Kasten; 
J.B. Schieferecke, George 
Schieferecke, Tereza & 
James, Brian & Amy 
Schieferecke, Brittany & 
friend, Matt Kallhoff; Angela 
Schieferecke; Joe & Rose 
Ann Long; Paul & Myrna 
Schieferecke, Wally & Kelly 
Margheim, Ella & Zander; 

Schieferecke 
Family Reunion 

2018

Skyler Denio, from 
the Hoxie FFA Chapter, 
completed her term as State 
FFA Sentinel after helping 
lead the 90th Kansas FFA 
Convention May 30-June 1, on 
the Kansas State University 
campus. Denio represented 
more than 9,000 Kansas FFA 
members during her 2017-

2018 term.
After being elected State 

FFA Sentinel in June 2017, 
Denio traveled across the 
state sharing her passion 
for leadership, service and 
agriculture. She was one of 
six officers who presented 
workshops and speeches 
challenging high school 
students to serve their 
community in the spirit of 
this year’s convention theme, 
“I Can. We Will.”

When asked about her 
time as a state officer, Denio 
said “As a state officer, I had 
the rewarding experience to 
explore the fertile lands and 
rich history of the great state 
of Kansas.”

Denio marked the 
completion of her year of 
service by presenting her 
retiring address titled “I 
Spy” at the fifth session 

of the convention, Friday, 
June 1. To read the full 
text of her address, visit 
kansasffaconvention.org. 

Denio will be a sophomore 
majoring in agricultural 
education at Kansas State 
University next fall. Her other 
activities include Ag Ed Club 
and Fresh Bible Study. 

In addition to Denio, the 
2017–2018 FFA state officer 
team included: President 
Eli Ohlde, Clifton-Clyde 
Chapter; Vice President 
John Kennedy, Jackson 
Heights Chapter; Secretary 
Marie Reveles, Hays 
Chapter; Treasurer Quentin 
Umphenour, Jayhawk Linn 
Chapter and Reporter Riley 
Sleichter, Abilene Chapter.  

Skyler is the daughter of 
Hessel and Lisa Anderson. 
Her advisor is Jessica Reeves.

Hoxie FFA Member Completes Service
as Kansas FFA Sentinel

By Marty Cressler
The Sheridan County 

Benefit Walk Event is THIS 
FRIDAY, JUNE 8! We will 
begin serving the delicious 
pulled pork supper at 6:00 
pm. 

As you walk into the 4-H 
Building you will see a large 
array of raffle prizes, door 
prizes, and something new 
this year! We are having a 
Silent Auction with several 
of the items that have been 
donated by area individuals 
and businesses. If you’ve 
never been to a Silent Auction, 
you’ll catch on quickly. Look 
the items over and decide 
which ones you would like 
to own at the end of the 
evening. There will be a sheet 
of paper in front of each item 
with a place for your name 
and how much you would 
like to bid. Keep checking 
back throughout the evening 
because someone may outbid 
you. Then it’s your turn to 

Seniors Lilly Schamberger and Latham Schwarz are the 
2017-2018 Athletes of the Year for Hoxie High School. Lilly 
was on the volleyball, basketball and track teams. Latham 
was on the football, basketball and track teams. (HHS photo)

HHS Athletes of the Year!

Joe & Theresa Radnor, James, 
William, Mary & friend 
Clayton Rudman. Dorothy 
Dow was unable to attend.

The Schieferecke Reunion 
next year will be held at the 
Schieferecke Farm in Kansas 

May 25, 26, 27. William 
Schieferecke started the 
Schieferecke Farm on March 
13, 1919 which gives the 
family a time to celebrate 100 
years at the place where it all 
started.

outbid them! It’s really a lot 
of fun, and we are sure you’re 
going to like the assortment 
of Silent Auction items. 

If you are on Facebook, 
go to the Sheridan County 
Benefit Walk page and you 
can see some of the items 
that will be up for bids. You 
can even leave a bid on our 
Facebook page prior to Friday 
evening. If you leave a bid on 
FB, that is where the bidding 
will begin on Friday at the 
4-H building. For example, 
if you love that metal Last 
Supper sculpture that Alvin 
Wildeman donated, leave a 
bid on FB, then come to the 
Benefit Walk Event on Friday 
evening to make sure no one 
outbids you! Whoever has 
the high bid at the end of the 
evening will take that item 
home.

Come on out to the 4-H 
building for the Free Will 
Donation supper and check 
out all that you can participate 

in:
Sign up for the door prizes
Buy some sugar cookies that 

were made by the DSNWK 
clients

Buy some raffle tickets for 
over $8000 in prizes

View the Luminaries (still 
available for purchase that 
evening)

Bid on the Silent Auction 
Items

Be entertained by Magician 
Ryan Rash

Listen to some music
Visit with old acquaintances 

or make new ones
Join in on the Balloon 

Launch
Run a 5K or Walk a mile 

(registration fee required if 
you choose to do the races)

And most importantly, 
be a friend to those who are 
remembering loved ones 

We’ll see you Friday 
evening! Thanks for your 
continued support.

Silent Auction at SCBW Event This Friday!

The 33rd Annual Kansas 8 
Man All Star Football games will 
be played in Beloit on Saturday, 
June 9. The Division I game will 
be held at 10:00 a.m. at Trojan 
Field on North Hersey Avenue. 
Pregame will begin at 9:30 a.m. 
with introduction of the players.

The Beloit Area Chamber of 
Commerce is hosting a Pep Rally 
& Ice Cream Social for the players, 
coaches and fans on Friday, June 
8, starting at 2pm., in downtown 
Beloit.

Latham Schwarz, Hoxie, has 
been selected to play on the West 
Squad. He is a 2018 graduate of 
Hoxie High School.

Football statistics and 
accomplishments include: NWKL 
All-League Football Honorable 
Mention Linebacker 2015-2016; 
NWKL All-League Football 
Second Team Running Back 
2015-2016; KPreps All-District 
Honorable Mention Running 
Back 2015, KPreps All-District 
Honorable Mention Linebacker 
2015, KPreps All-District Return 
Specialist 2015, NWKL All-League 
Football Second Team Defensive 
Back 2016-2017, NWKL All-League 
Football second Team Running 
Back 2016-2017, NWKL All-League 
Football 1st Team Running Back 
2017-2018, NWKL All-League 
Football 1st Team Defensive Back 
2017-2018, Sports In Kansas 8MD-

1 Offensive Player of the year 2017, 
Sports in Kansas Top 100 Seniors 
2017, Nex-Tech Athlete of the 
Month November 2017, Hays Daily 
News Offensive player of the Year 
All-Divisions 2017, Hays Daily 
News All-Area Football Team 1st 
Team 2017, Wichita Eagle All-Class 
Football Team 1st Team Running 
Back 2017, Topeka Capital Journal 
All-Class Team 8M-D1 1st Team 
Running Back 2017.

Career Stats: 3096 Rushing 
Yards, 491 Carries, 363 Receiving 
Yards, 66 Total TD’s, 4101 All-
Purpose Yards, 255 Total Tackles.

Hoxie was 8-Man D1 State 
Champions in 2017.

Honors and accomplishments in 
other sports include: NWKL GPA 
Award for Football, Basketball 
and Track, 2014-2018; NWKL All 
League Basketball Honorable 
Mention, 2015-2016; NWKL All 
League Basketball First Team, 
2016-2017; Hoxie High School 
Athlete of the Year Award 2015-
2016 and 2016-2017; 4th Place State 
Basketball 2016-2017; Northwest 
Kansas All-Star Basketball Game 
2017-2018; Sunflower Shootout All-
Star Basketball Game, 2017-2018.

Activities and honors outside 
school include attending Christ 
Community Church, helping with 
offertory duties at Mt. Pleasant 
Baptist Church and coaching 
Youth Rec. basketball and summer 

camps.
Latham enjoys working on 

the family farm/ranch/feedlot, 
hunting and fishing, video gaming 
and watching sports.

Activities and honors in school 
include: National Honor Society 
11th & 12th grades, Honor Roll, 
9-12th grades, Hoxie Rotary 
Student of the Month October 2017, 
Homecoming King 2017, Class 
President 4 years, STUCO 9th-12th 
grades, FFA 9th-12th grades, and 
tutoring fellow students.

Latham’s parents are Tony and 
Cheryl Schwarz and he plans 
to attend college and earn an 
engineering degree. 

Taylor Burris, Hoxie, has been 
selected to play on the West Squad. 
He is a 2018 graduate of Hoxie 
High School.

Football statistics and 
accomplishments include: 1 carry 
for 13 yards, 17 receptions for 522 
yards, 8 TD’s; 88 solo tackles, 47 
assisted tackles, 135 total tackles, 
17 tackles for loss, 6 sacks, 9 
interceptions for 164 yards and 
2 TD’s, 5 fumble recoveries for 
45 yards, 4 forced fumbles and 1 
blocked punt.

Hoxie reached the state playoffs, 
were league champions, and 
district champions.

Taylor was a member of the 4th 
place state basketball team in 2017.

He plays summer basketball and 

is involved with a youth group 
and enjoys working and helping 
others.

Activities and honors in school 
include power lifting, school play, 
debate, choir and all sports.

Taylor’s parents are Jerry and 
Jamie Burris, Hoxie, and he plans 
to attend college and join the 
Marines.

Christopher Cox, Hoxie, has 
been selected to play on the 1st 
Squad. He is a 2018 graduate of 
Hoxie High School.

Football statistics and 
accomplishments include: 2015 2A 
All State Defensive Lineman. In 
the 2017 season he had 68 tackles, 
27 tackles for a loss, 41 solos tackles 
and 13.5 sacks.

Hoxie was the 2017 Division I 8 
Man Champions.

In other sports he has placed in 
the 3-2-1A State Wrestling 4th, 3rd 
and 2nd place and in 2018 was the 
3-2-1A State Wrestling Champion 
at 220 pounds.

Christopher enjoys working to 
make more money.

Activities ad honors in school 
include football, debate, wresting, 
track and Honor Roll.

Christopher’s mother is Donna 
Cox and he plans to attend college 
and major in nursing.

Beloit to Host 33rd Annual Kansas 8-Man All-Star Games

http://kansasffaconvention.blogspot.com/2012/06/cole-smith-delivers-state-sentinels.html
http://kansasffaconvention.org
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Dr. Sam Funk
Optometrist

Wednesday’s
Dr. Karl Neuenschwander’s Office

600 Main St.
To Schedule an Appointment Call

785-462-3348
Wednesday’s Call
785-677-3064

Offering:
* Comprehensive eye exams to all ages * Contact lens fitting and training

* Glasses prescriptions  * A large selection of frames to choose from
* Glasses adjustments and repairs * Treatment of eye diseases

* Follow-up care before and after surgery

Upcoming
Area Events

785-675-1295
www.cresslercreeklogcabin.com  * “Like” us on Facebook

Mealsite Menu

The Hoxie Mealsite wishes to invite those 60 and older and their guests 
to attend daily luncheons in the community room at Ridgewood Manor 
Monday – Friday. Calling 675-2154 by 11 a.m., the day before, may make 
reservations. Home Delivery is also available for those unable to attend due 
to social or physical disabilities. We also invite those working, who would 
like to pick up. For individuals 60 and over, a contribution of $3.25 per meal 
is requested. We also invite those less than 60 years of age to attend or pickup 
a meal at a cost of $6.00 per meal. A monthly menu can be picked up at 
a Meal Site. Pinochle is played every Tuesday (bring a quarter) & Friday 
after lunch. Make checks payable to HOMESTEAD Nutrition Project.

June 11 - June 15
Monday: Hamburger Patti w/lettuce, onion,  tomato & 

pickle, Potato Salad, Bun, Tropical Fruit
Tuesday: Chicken a la King, Coleslaw w/carrots, Peaches, 

Biscuit, Pudding
Wednesday: Pork Fritter, Hashbrown Casserole, Corn, 

Bread, Mandarin Oranges
Thursday: Liver & Onions in Gravy, Mashed Potatoes, 

Brussels Sprouts, Bread, Pears
Friday: Chef Salad, Strawberries & Bananas, Cafe Crack-

ers, Brownie

JENNINGS NEWS

JD’s RESTAURANT
744 Main Street, Hoxie

785-675-3302

Mexican Buffet

Dine-In or Carry-Out

Friday, June 8
5-8pm

Steak, Chicken, Shrimp Fajitas
Burritos  *  Enchiladas  *  Tacos

Chips & Cheese  ~  Nacho & Queso Cheese

Mexican Rice, Refried Beans  ~ Black Bean Dip

Dessert & all the toppings

$7.95

By Louise Cressler
Jennings City Library has 

applied for a GROW Decatur 
County grant to be used for 
the Halloween Books and 
Treats Program. One hundred 
new books will be chosen and 
ordered. All of these will be 
available to the kids coming 
to the Library’s activity. It 
will be great to have enough 
books for everyone.

A very stormy looking sky 
hovered over those attending 
the Memorial Day event at the 
Jennings cemetery Monday 
morning. The cemetery was 
nicely decorated, and the 
program was very nice also. 
Many families come on this 
weekend.

Wayne and I have enjoyed 
family coming to visit us the 
past week. This included 
Terri Spresser, Lucas Spresser 
and Morgan Orr, Riceville, 
Tennessee; Sharon Gaston, 
Ames, Iowa; Cody Clark, 
Tuscola, Illinois; Genia and 
Don Tetrault, Hollister, 
California; Gwen and Jeff 
Anderson, Goodland; Jessica 
and Ben Lemmons, Gabe, 
Josie and Daniel, Megan Faris 
and A J , Manhattan; Russell 
and Mary Cressler, rural 
Jennings; Amber Klassen, 

Issac and Aleah, Salina; Robert 
Cressler, Violet and Zach of 
Chicago, Illinois ; Preston and 
Christine Cressler, Cason, 
Easton and Rylee, of Salina. 
Some of the group helped 
Jessica celebrate her birthday 
on May 29. Jessica baked and 
decorated a cake for Wayne 
and me for our 68th wedding 
anniversary, which was June 
4.  

By Marjorie Hartzog
The Jennings Historic 

Building Committee is 
holding a roast beef dinner 
from 11:30 – 1:00 at the former 
Opera House/Masonic Hall 
in Jennings on Father’s Day 
June 17 from 11:30 to 1:00. 
Following the meal at 1:00 the 
committee and the Jennings 
SAL will present a program 
honoring veterans of the Iraq 
War. Speakers include Gold 
Star mother and sister Jan 
Matheny Cox and Staff Sgt, 
Ret. Karen Matheny; Sgt. 1st 
Class Brandon Otter, and Past 
National American Legion 
Commander, Mike Helm. 
Staff Sgt. Ret. Karen Matheny 
and Stg. 1st Class Brandon 
Otter are both veterans of the 
Iraq War. There is no charge 
for the meal, but donations 
are appreciated.

Every Tuesday:
12pm Hoxie Rotary Club-

upstairs at Oscar’s

Every Wednesday:
Moms in Prayer Meetings: 

Contact Kristin Johnson for more 
information 785-657-1478

6pm Connect-UMC
7:30pm FOUNDry-Hoxie UMC 

(6:30pm-3rd Wednesday)

Every Saturday (May-Sept):
Hoxie Farmers’ Market located 

in Peoples State Bank parking lot

2nd Monday – each month:
5pm Sheridan County 

Hospital Auxiliary Meeting-
SCHC Conference Room

1st Wednesday – each month:
6pm Grinnell VFW monthly 

supper at VFW Hall

2nd Wednesday (Sept-May):
2pm UMC Coffee Club-UMC 

Social Hall

1st Thursday – each month:
12:10pm Lunch & Learn 

Horticulture Series at Sheridan 
County Public Library by Twin 
Creeks Extension District. RSVP 
by the Monday prior to the 
week’s program. 785-675-3268.

2nd Thursday – each month:

9:30am HAMA Theological 
Book Club. Location changes 
each month, contact Pastor 
Micah Howery for location & 
information micahhowery@
gmail.com

Last Thursday:
7pm Jennings Book Club 

Meeting-Jennings City Library

Every Saturday:
6:30pm Facebook Bible Study 

w/ Pastor Jake Schadel (Cross & 
Flame Parish Facebook page)

Hoxie
Friday, June 8:
6pm SC Benefit Walk & BBQ at 

the Hoxie 4-H Building
8pm SCBW GLOW RUN 5K & 

one-mile Fun Run at the Hoxie 
4-H Building

Saturday, June 16:
Hoxie Hotrodders Rod Run ~ 

Tractor Pull sponsored by Hoxie 
Hot Rodders & SC Farm Bureau 
Assoc.

Jennings
Sunday, June 17:
11:30am Father’s Day Roast 

Beef Dinner at Opera House/
Masonic Hall. Free will donation.

1pm SAL presentation 
honoring Iraq War Veterans at 
Opera House/Masonic Hall.

KFB’s Foundation for Agriculture
Awards $27,000 in Scholarships

Clayton Bange, Sheridan County was awarded a scholarship 
to Kansas technical college.

$1,000 KFB scholarship was awarded to Wade Niermeier, who 
is enrolled in Kansas State University’s college of agriculture, 
majoring in a subject related to agriculture.

Wade Niermeier also received a $500 scholarship as a 
student attending a Kansas college with a Kansas Farm Bureau 
Collegiate chapter. Students receiving this scholarship must 
also be a Farm Bureau Collegiate member. 

FHSU Spring 2018 Deans Honor Roll
Local and area students are among the 1,601 named by deans 

at Fort Hays State University to the Deans Honor Roll for the 
spring 2018 semester. 

The Deans Honor Roll includes undergraduate students only. 
To be eligible, students must have completed 12 or more credit 
hours and earned a minimum grade-point average of 3.60 for 
the semester. Full-time on-campus and FHSU Virtual College 
students are eligible. 

Hoxie: Carly Marie Heim is a senior majoring in elementary 
education. 

Wade Fredrick Niermeier is a junior majoring in agricultural 
business. 

Jennifer Lynn Spresser is a junior majoring in pre-education, 
elementary. 

Selden: Jalyn Marie Shaw is a senior majoring in social work. 

Brookelynn Vahling tries 
her luck at the fish pond 
after Alex Gonzalez helps 
her with her tickets. (Photo 
by Judy Rogers)

By Judy Rogers
Sacred Heart Parish in 

Selden held their annual 
Mardis Gras celebration on 
Sunday, June 2.  The date was 
moved from its traditional date 
prior to Ash Wednesday due 
to scheduling conflicts and a 
winter storm at that time.   The 
event started at the parish hall 

with a spaghetti supper served 
following morning mass.  
Following dinner there were a 
variety of carnival style games, 
bake walk, and raffles held. 

The Altar Society gave 
away several homemade items 
in their raffle with winning 
prizes going to Luann Walker-
embroidered quilt, Michaela 
Wasson-hand crocheted 
afghan, Kaylie Wessel-
decorative metal cross, Gloria 
Walker-4 slice toaster, Kelly 
Wasson-baby blanket, Kade 
Wessel-handmade doily.

The CYO also held a raffle 
with donated prizes won 
by Tammy Stevenson-room 
painted by Starlight Painting, 
Jacque Boultinghouse-room 
painted by Starlight Painting, 
Dennis Rogers-decorative 
metal cross, Breanna Rath-gift 
certificate and picture frame 
from Still Moments, Carlene 
Bruggeman-meat bundle, 
Tia Carter-20# hamburger, 
Caroline Urban-Igloo Cooler, 
Micah Goschz-BBQ Basket, 
Jason Ackerman-E’Clipse Salon 
Hair Products, Creece King-
barb wire cross, Bernadine 
Spresser-barb wire wreath

Sacred Heart Holds Mardis Gras

https://www.facebook.com/Dr.Funk.Optometry/
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Health & Well-BEing

The

Kitchen

Cabinet
Rachel Farber

Preserving the
written history of
Sheridan County

If you have or come 
across any

area newspapers,
school newspapers,

or other publications 
since the area’s settling

in the 1880s, please
donate them to:

Kenoxie Archives
&

museum
(a non-profit 501(c)3 company)

716 Main Street
Hoxie, KS 67740
785-677-3994

The
2018

Season
is

OPEN!
Saturdays

May ~ Sept.

785-677-3994

Pastor’s Words
Love & Lust Pt 11

In Mind, Body & Spirit

Delicacies for Occasions
So many delicious dishes 

may be prepared with gelatin 
as a foundation, making 
salads and desserts of various 
kinds.

With lemon jelly as 
a foundation, chopped 
vegetables such as green 
pepper, cabbage, onion and 
celery, stirred into the jelly and 
allowed to harden, may then 
be cut in squares, served on 
lettuce with a highly seasoned 
dressing. Lemon jelly may 
also serve as a dessert with 
chopped pineapple, cherries 
or strawberries and a few 
pecans, molded and served 
with sweetened whipped 
cream. Lay halves on canned 
peaches on lettuce leaves and 
place a ball of nicely seasoned 
cottage cheese on each; pour 
over a salad dressing in which 
a fourth of a cupful of cottage 

cheese has been carefully 
mixed. Canned pears may be 
served in the same way.

Baked Corn with Cheese 
– Take two cupfuls of 
corn, mix with two well-
beaten eggs, a cupful of 
milk, two tablespoonfuls of 
Worcestershire sauce; add 
a cupful of bread crumbs, 
reserving a few for the top, 
which are spread over the 
dish after mixing well with 
two teaspoonfuls of melted 
fat.

The simplest of all desserts 
and those of which the 
majority are most fond, are 
the frozen dishes. Various 
fruit juices or combinations 
of them with the pulp of 
fruit, adding rich milk or 
thin cream, even buttermilk, 
makes delicious frozen 
desserts. The juice of two 
oranges, two lemons with 

two cupfuls of honey and a 
pint of thin cream frozen, is 
one worth trying. A little of 
the finely grated rind may 
be added, if liked, to vary the 
flavor.

Another combinations well 
liked is the juice of one lemon, 
two oranges, three bananas, 
put through a potato ricer, 
sugar to sweeten, add a pint 
of cream, rather thin. Freeze 
as usual.

By Nellie Maxwell
The Sentinel Archives
The Hoxie Sentinel
August 1, 1918

 

By Micah Howery
We have been going 

through 1Corinthians chapter 
13 verses 4-7 and looking at 
Paul’s detailed description of 
Agape, the selfless, godly kind 
of love. So far, we’ve learned 
that Agape is patient, kind, 
not envious, doesn’t brag, is 
not proud or rude. It also does 
not seek its own benefit, is not 
easily angered, doesn’t keep 
a record of wrongs and won’t 
rejoice in evil but rejoice in the 
truth.

Our final phrase is a 
collection of phrases used in 
a literary device of repetition. 
Paul says that love protects, 
trusts, hopes and perseveres 
all things. Let’s look at each of 
these individually first.

The first word, “protects” 
has, as its root, the word for 
roof or covering. But the actual 
word means to hide. The idea 
here is that Agape covers over 
the sins of our past. It goes 
along with the phrase “keeps 
no record of wrongs”. Some 
things do need to be brought 
to light (delight in the truth) 
but some things do not. Some 
things should just be forgiven 
and forgotten.

The second word, “trusts” 
is the word “Pisteuo” which 
is the word for “believe, faith 
or faithful”. Now, Paul isn’t 
saying we should believe 
everything, nor should we trust 
everything. Probably a better 
way to translate it to English 
would be “always believes” or 
“is always faithful”. Love never 
stops believing in the object of 
the love.

The third is “hope”. In 
English, hope can mean 
wishful thinking. The Greek 
word is far more confident. It 
is very similar to “Pisteuo”. 
However, while Pisteuo is 
more of a “leaning on” kind 
of trust, hope is the confident 
and expectant desire. Basically, 
Agape never gives up.

The final word is “persevere”. 
This is a great compound word 
that literally means “to remain 
under”. The image this word 
conjures is one of a heavy load 
that the person simply keeps 
holding up. Agape doesn’t quit 
when things get heavy. When 
people let you down, Agape 

says, “he’s not heavy, he’s my 
brother”.

As you can see, Agape-love 
is very self-sacrificing. It’s 
no wonder the KJV writers 
translated it into “charity”, 
instead of love. When we live a 
life that is about other people, 
we are actually set free from 
the tyranny of self. We train 
our minds and bodies to wait, 
to serve others and to obey 
our will. That means you 
will have greater control over 
your impulses, drives and 
temptations. Anyone who has 
struggled with these can attest 
how powerful they are.

I probably should mention 
that this list is not exhaustive. 
Paul is writing to a church in 
history with some very specific 
problems. The total context 
of these few verses was about 
how the church at Corinth 
was behaving selfishly even in 
their church services and the 
use of the gifts of the Spirit. It 
makes sense, then, that Paul’s 
descriptors were all selfless 
attributes.

And, I should remind 
everyone that “love” is a messy 
word. We are not just talking 
about romantic relationships. 
The attributes of Agape are for 
everyone. I am commanded 
to Agape-love my enemies, 
not just my wife. True, I need 
to have these attributes when 
dealing with my wife and 
family, but also with my church 
members, my coworkers, my 
civic officials, my neighbors 
and those who live afar off.

Finally, I want to explain 
why. Why is it so important 
that we take on these qualities 
as followers of Jesus? The 
best answer is: because God 
is like this. As God’s adopted 
children, I’m instructed to 
“behave in a manner worthy” 
of that title. But that’s not all 
the story.

God wants me to be loving 
because it’s good for me and 
it’s good for others. Agape-
love directs the flow of my life 
toward blessings, true joy, pure 
and fulfilling relationships, 
freedom from bondage to sin, 
temptation and offense and a 
character of true peace. 

Being a person of Agape-
love is difficult. It will take a lot 
of work and it will cost you a 
great deal. Just remember that 
it is worth it.

Special Thanks to
Roch & Marilyn Meier

and the Hoxie Hotrodders for helping with 
our gathering Memorial Weekend.

The Schlageck’s & The Koster’s

Preacher’s Point
By 

Pastor Timothy Johnson

Pep Rally

Remember pep rallies from 
high school? In my junior year, 
our basketball team made it 
to the final four. We had a pep 
rally when sectionals started, 
when regionals began, and 
when we sent our heroes off 
to the state tourney (if you are 
wondering we took it on the 
chin in the semi-final).

The events of the rallies 
were all the same. The 
cheerleaders would lead us in 
some cheers, the band would 
play the school fight song, 
and coach would give an 
inspirational speech of some 
sort. All of this, the cheers, 
the music, and coach’s speech 
would cause most everyone 
to leave the gym more hyped 
than when they entered. 
The school spirit usually 

remained at a peak through 
that night’s game. If the team 
won, the excitement would 
increase a bit before it waned 
away, but when the team lost, 
enthusiasm crashed.

With all that said, let me 
swing over to a conversation 
I had with a couple of friends 
a few weeks ago. I will call 
them Bob and Sue. Both claim 
to be Christians and, for the 
record, neither Bob nor Sue 
attend my church, but I have 
known both for many years. 
Bob is one of those guys 
that if he did not show up in 
church people would wonder 
if he was in the hospital; he 
is always there. Sue, on the 
other hand, was a regular 
church attendee but has not 
gone in about a year. The 
conversation started with 
Bob talking about how good 
church was Sunday. 

Bob: “Church was good this 
week. I really got a lot out of 
it!” 

Me: “Praise the Lord. What 
happened?” 

Bob: “Actually nothing out 
of the ordinary. The praise 
and worship team sang, the 
band seemed more upbeat this 
week, and Pastor’s sermon 
left me feeling inspired!” 

Me: “How so? What did he 
preach about?” 

Please take note here; this 
conversation is taking place 
on Monday afternoon. We 
are only one day removed 
from the church service Bob 

is describing. 
Bob: “I think he was in the 

Ephesians. I don’t remember 
what it was about exactly, 
but I do know I felt so much 
better when I left.” 

At this point is was when 
memories of my high school 
pep rally started popping into 
my brain. The singers took 
the place of the cheerleaders, 
the trombones and tubas of 
the marching band replaced 
by guitars and keyboards, 
and the Pastor took coaches 
position in delivering an 
enthusiastic speech. 

Sue spoke up, “That’s 
exactly why I don’t go the 
church anymore. My life was 
falling apart. My husband 
left me, my brother died, and 
mom was diagnosed with 
cancer all within a month, 
and all I got out of church 
was a bunch of singing and 
the preacher telling me God 
loves me. I can listen to music 
on the radio in my car; and if 
God loves me so much, why 
didn’t he give that preacher 
something to say that could 
help me? Knowing God loves 
me is one thing, but when you 
love someone you should help 
them, and I did not get that at 
church. I did not want to walk 
out feeling good about things; 
I wanted my life to change.” 

All of this, my high school 
pep rallies, Bob, Sue; bring 
me to a question – what 
does God want people to 
get out of church? From the 
conversation above it appears 
Bob was satisfied with leaving 
feeling better than he walked 
in, while Sue was looking for 
something much substantial. 
People expect different 
things; but what does God 
expect? Ephesians 4:11-12 tells 
us God supplies Christian 
leaders, “For the perfecting of 
the saints, for the work of the 
ministry, for the edifying of 
the body of Christ.” 

Perfecting and edifying 
imply growth. If we apply 
the old saying “practice 
makes perfect” to that verse, 

SHERIDAN COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
COST-SHARE SIGN-UP 

JUNE 4-14, 2018 

The Sheridan County Conservation District will be 
holding a cost share sign-up from June 4 - June 14, for 
the Water Resource and Non-Point Source Cost 
Share Programs funded by the Kansas State Water 
Plan. Some of the conservation practices funded 
through the programs include: livestock pipelines, 
wells and tanks, Solar Pumping Plant, terraces, and 
diversions. This application process is competitive and 
typically there has been more demand than 
funding can cover. The Non-Point Source Pollution 
Control Program offers cost-share assistance for 
practices such as failed on-site waste septic systems, 
plugging abandoned wells, and livestock waste 
systems. Funding for this program comes from the 
Kansas Water Plan under the Non-Point Source Pollution 
Program.
The application process may include a field visit or 
inspection. Cost share cannot be issued for practices 
started or completed prior to having a signed contract. 
Check with the Sheridan Co. Conservation District office 
to see if there is cost share assistance available for your 
project and to fill out an application. Funds will be 
available July 10, 2018.

we could conclude that the 
church and especially its 
ministers, should help people 
practice Christianity. 

Edify, means to build up, 
which is entirely different 
from making one feel better. 
To edify, we must teach and 
train. Teaching is learning, 
and training is when you take 
what someone has learned 
and help them put it into 
practical use. For example, 
someone may be taught the 
fundamentals of carpentry, 
how to measure, how to saw 
a board, how to hammer a 
nail. Training is now taking 
what they have learned, 
the fundamental skills, and 
showing them how to use 
those skills to build a chair. 
A church should teach the 
fundamentals of the Christian 
life, then train people on how 
to put it to practical use. 

There is more, much 
more, but I only have space 
to look at one. God does 
want to change lives. He 
tells Timothy he wants his 
minister to “strive not about 
words to no profit, but to the 
subverting of the hearers” 
(2 Timothy 2:14). Subverting 
is to overthrow. God wants 
to be the King of your life. 
God desires that you give up 
control of your life and give 
Him the reigns; as Romans 
12: puts it, “a living sacrifice.” 
Words that will overthrow 
the heart and cause real 
change in a person’s life will 
almost always include some 
stomping of toes (2 Samuel 
12:1-13). 

Did you stay home this 
Sunday; did you go to church, 
or did you attend a pep rally? 

Preacher Johnson is Pastor of 
Countryside Baptist Church in 
Parke County Indiana. Email: 
preacherspoint@gmail .com. 
Preacher Johnson is available for 
revivals, prophecy conferences, 
and other speaking. Sermons and 
archived Preacher’s Points can be 
found at www.preacherspoint.
wordpress.com.

https://www.facebook.com/Jams-jellies-more-1610118999244946/
http://www.preacherspoint.wordpress.com/
http://www.preacherspoint.wordpress.com/
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Now & ThenCompiled by Rachel Farber, Archive Director

Kenoxie Archives & Museum’s

An early irrigation system. Times sure have changed - thankfully! (Courtesy of the Sheridan County Historical Society)

125 Years Ago
June 8, 1893

Joshua Brown is pasturing 
his horses in Tom Clearman’s 
pasture.

Geo Clements was acting as 
a juryman this term of court.

G. W. Bailey was in the city 
Tuesday attending court and 
looking for amusement.

Smith won the case and 
Korb paid for the hay. All now 
is salubrious and the people 
happy.

Mr. C. E. Quisenberry, a 
cousin of W. S., is visiting in 
the city. He made proof on 
a fine timber claim in Gove 
county last week.

Miss Myrtle Mitchem, of 
Hollenburg, Kansas and 
Mrs. Thompson and Price, 
of Fairbury, Nebraska, have 
been visiting Miss Cora 
Frazier, they are cousins of 
Miss Cora.

Dr. Stewart arrived in the 
city Monday evening and 
is now ready to do your 
dental work. He is a skilled 
dentist and makes our city 
regularly and all his work is 
guaranteed. Give him a call 
and trial.

Jesse Warner was looking 
on our legal dispensatory last 
Tuesday. Jesse says it is the 
best in the state and according 
to Barnes would be a country 
school in comparison with the 
last meeting of the legislature.

Mr. McKinney, Spring 
Brook township fell from the 
roof of a grainery last Tuesday 
afternoon and broke his left 
thigh near the hip joint. The 
fall was about ten feet and 
owing to Mr. McKinney’s age 
fears are entertained that it 
will be a long time in knitting 
and getting well. Dr. Hall is 
attending him.

J. H. Huff and his son 
Claire started today for 
Oklahoma, they traded W. S. 
Quisenberry out of his pony 
team and phaeton and went 
out in good style. We hope 
that J. H. may have the best 
of luck and make a fortune 
in the south. Hank deserves a 
full supply of the good things 
and wherever he goes will be 
a benefit to any place where 
he may locate we recommend 
him as a good business man 
and worthy of confidence.

Guy Items
J. S. Turner was visiting 

Sunday schools in Valley 
township Sunday. 

Dick Hansen has gone to 
Norton county to work.

Joe Conard has 25 acres of 
broom corn planted and is 
breaking for more.

Mr. James has a crop of corn 
in on the White Homestead.

	 Uno
Hermitville Items
Lew Bardwell has got 

section 15 on edge and will 
soon have it turned over.

The scribbler is trying to 
laugh the joke off by putting 
on the badge of peace, funny 
fellow ain’t he?

The balls roll high, and fun 
has its course, the Bloomfield 
scribes are in the lead and 
ahead of the hounds and the 
world will wag.

The Sunday school at 
the Moody school house 
is a grand success, a good 
attendance every Sunday 
may the good work go on.

Sand Creek Items
Our Sunday school has 

developed into a first class 
Sunday school and no mistake. 
We mean no exaggeration 
when we say that on last 
Sunday the house was filled 
to its utmost capacity and the 
programme and exercises 
were highly interesting. The 
singing too, was excellent, the 
rendition of song after song 
being superlatively grand. 
Too much could scarcely 
be said in behalf of such 
a lovely school; and while 
your humble scribe is not 
personally identified with the 
enterprise, yet we say without 
hesitancy. It is an honor and 
blessing to be connected with 
such a school. We have in the 
person of Mr. McGlasson a 

number one leader in vocal 
music and he has studied to 
make himself such.

	 Rex
100 Years Ago
June 6, 1918

Local News
Dow Patmon made a visit at 

Selden Monday evening.
Vernie Clark and Charley 

Bell came down from Selden 
Wednesday to register.

County Commissioner 
Comstock and son, Raymond, 
autoed down to Hoxie 
Decoration Day.

Wayne Lewis found a solid 
gold ring on our streets and 
would like to find the owner. 
If you’ve lost a ring see Wayne.

Clarence Ferguson, much 
to his disappointment, was 
rejected at Denver last week 
where he had gone to join the 
navy.

George Shields of Prairie 
Dog township and son, 
Francis, were attending 
to business matters here 
Wednesday. Francis 
registered with the local 
board.

Miss Elnora Stevenson, 
who recently closed a very 
successful school at Wallace, 
Kansas, is visiting her sister, 
Mrs. J. M. Hall, and husband, 
here this week.

ESTRAYS: One young, bay 
horse weight about 1100, and 
one dark, iron-gray about 
2 or 3 years old. Both good 
animals. Owner may have 
same by paying for this ad 
and their keep. 	B. F. Richards

A good time is in store 
for all who attend a big Red 
Cross dance to be given at 
the home of Mr. and Mrs. 
B. C. Shafer in West Saline 
township Saturday evening, 
June 15. The entire proceeds 
of the dance will be given 
to the Red Cross and the 
ladies of the community 
will serve refreshments, the 
proceeds of which will go 
toward paying the expense 
of the dance. This will be 
an excellent opportunity to 
enjoy yourself to the limit and 
at the same time help one of 
the most noble institutions in 
existence.

Prairie Flower
By Uncle Josh
Wess Kirby has been having 

his hands full these days 
trying to farm and hauling 
water for his stock. His mill is 
broke and waiting for repairs.

Marvin Bruch is plowing; 
getting ready for fall wheat.

E. B. Mickey’s Want 
Column

The croquet season is at 
hand, buy one of our sets 
for the children and let them 
enjoy life.

Protect your horses – use 
our flynets and flycovers, 
then you’ll have pleasure in 
driving them.

Second hand cream 
separator for sale at a bargain.

Store Items
By C. E. Montgomery
See us if you need a 

refrigerator, washing 
machine, wringer, sewing 
machine, linoleum, window 
shades, or anything in house 
furnishings.

Look over our line of 
oil stoves, we have all the 
different types, short flue, 
long flue and wickless, also 
extra wicks, ovens and 
cabinets.

Anyone needing a top 
buggy can secure a new one 
from us, a high grade buggy 
at an unusually low price.

Selden News
By Camouflage
Miss Mary Miller left on 

No. 8 for Topeka Sunday.
Mr. and Mrs. Morish, of 

Oberlin, passed through 
town Sunday.

Joe Spresser is again 
helping keep books for the 
Farmers’ Union.

Mrs. C. C. Malcolm came 
home from Lincoln Monday 
morning.

Frank Woolridge was up 
from Long Island to spend 
Decoration Day with friends.

75 Years Ago
June 3, 1943

Young People Rally
Northwest Kansas Young 

People will meet for a Rally at 
Sheridan County High School 
Sunday, June 6th. Service 11 
a.m. Patriotic service 2:30 p.m. 
and a banquet at 7:30 p.m. 
About 200 young people will 
assemble.

Hooks A Big One
Reverend Pomeroy caught 

a 11 pound, 12 ounce blue 
cat that was 27 ½ inches long 
Monday evening. John Miner 
was with him. Pretty soon a 
fella will have to go armed or 
one of these big ones will just 
come right out of the water 
after him.

Broadway Items
Harold Sapp is helping L. 

Diebert with his farm work.
Mr. and Mrs. Albert 

Popp and three children ate 
Wednesday dinner at N. F. 
McWilliams’.

Mrs. Virgil Morrow spent 
Wednesday night and 
Thursday at Cecil Phelps.

Mrs. F. I. Breeden and 
Kenneth spent Thursday at 
Carl Fore’s.

Bow Creek
Mr. Hill of Hill City 

finished the stuccoing on 
Nigel Walden’s house last 
week which makes it look 
very nice.

Mr. and Mrs. Claude 
Shipley and family and Mr. 
John Follis and family were 
Sunday dinner guests at the 
O. R. Simon home.

The Tasco Sunday School 
and neighbors really 
surprised Mr. and Mrs. Earl 
Miley Tuesday evening in 
their home on the farm. There 
were about ninety enjoyed 

the happy occasion. We wish 
them much happiness in their 
new home in Hoxie.

Bloomfield Items
Mr. and Mrs. Dale Gilchrist 

went to Colby Saturday.
Mrs. Alice Doubleday and 

sons attended the last day of 
school at Menlo, Friday.

Tony Yelek had his flock of 
sheep sheared Friday.

Mr. and Mrs. Hamilton 
Shea spent Sunday at John 
Shea’s.

Tasco Notes
The Tasco Club met 

Thursday, the 20th, with Mrs. 
Elsie Woods with thirteen 
adults and seven children 
present. A full set of tea 
towels were hemmed and 
embroidered for the hostess. 
The dinner served at the noon 
hour was delicious.

Since we have come to the 
end of our club year, we voted 
to end the season with a picnic 
in the City Park Wednesday, 
June 2nd for the members, 
their husbands, and families. 
All former members of our 
club are invited to meet 
with us and enjoy the picnic. 
Also, no special menu was 
arranged for – just a pot-luck 
dinner.

Local Happenings
A family supper was held 

at the Earl Leopold’s Monday 
evening. The group included 
Mr. and Mrs. E. B. Mickey, 
Mrs. Lipton, Mr. and Mrs. 
Vernon Mickey and children, 
Mary Katherine Summerson 
and Dorothy Ochs.

Mrs. Anna Reed had the 
Howard Reed family and 
Mrs. Mae Bower with her to 
dinner on Sunday.

Mr. and Mrs. Dorrance 
Steinshouer and Myrna Kay 
had the following relatives 
and friends with them for 
dinner on Sunday: The Joe 
Friendly family of Selden, 
the Allen Montgomerys and 
Lorel Steinshouers of Leota 
and the Rob Davis family.

A family dinner was 
held Sunday at the Griff 
Collins home. The group 
also included the families 
of Claude Adams, George 
Adams, Jake Clinesmith, Mr. 
and Mrs. W. E. Horner and 
Mrs. Nannie Adams. Mr. 
and Mrs. Arlie Coffman and 
children of Pratt joined them 
in the afternoon.

50 Years Ago
June 6, 1968

Cressler Land Sale This 
Thursday

A farm land auction will be 
held this Thursday afternoon 
at 1 o’clock in the lobby of 
the courthouse in Hoxie. 
Selling will be 480 acres of 
land belonging to Howard 
Cressler and the heirs of H. E. 
Cressler. The land is located 
northeast of Hoxie.

The sale will be conducted 
by the Northwest Kansas 
Auction Service.

New Managers at Hoxie 
Dairy Creme

Don Fahrenbruch of 
Norton, owner of the Hoxie 
Dairy Creme, announced this 
week that his daughter and 
son-in-law, Mr. and Mrs. Bill 
Atkinson will be operating 
the business for him this 
summer.

A new feature at the Dairy 
Creme will be chocolate 
flavored soft ice cream. They 
will also be serving vanilla 
flavored ice cream and their 
many other specialties.

Studley Items
We were all so happy to 

hear that Duane Kessler 
was ordained a Deacon 
at the Methodist General 
Conference at Wichita the last 
of May. We all extend best 
wishes to him in his work.

Mr. and Mrs. Jess Clark 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Alex 
Moore Thursday afternoon.

Miss Hilda Pratt helped 
as a Gray Lady at the Hoxie 
Long Term Care Unit Monday 
afternoon.

Art Jones, Mrs. Ruby 
Williams, Mrs. Nellie Hallis 
and Mrs. Alma Coffey, 
brother and sisters of Dallas 
Jones were Thursday dinner 
guests of Mr. and Mrs. Dallas 
Jones.

Saline Valley 4-H
The May meeting of Saline 

Valley 4-H Club was called 
to order by President Kay 
Transue. Thirteen members 
and three leaders answered 
roll call by telling plans for 
the summer. We sang the 
Battle Hymn of the Republic. 
It was voted to buy a jar of tea 
to replace what we used 4-H 
Sunday.

For program Richard White 
gave a project talk. Tom White 
gave a health talk and Janet 
Transue gave a conservation 
talk. Harry White had other 
program. The Oscar Borger 
family served refreshments. 
Our next meeting will be 
at Chestnuts. – Tom White, 
reporter

McGraw News
Mrs. Helen Tice was a guest 

of Mrs. Charlotte Carlton 
Wednesday afternoon.

Mr. and Mrs. Pat Keener of 
Liberal were Sunday callers 
of Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence 
Smith. They brought Mike 
and Darla Keener to the home 
of Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth 
Krizek to stay this week.

Mrs. Vernie Moore returned 
to her home last week after 
visiting friends and relatives 
at Denver and Mesa, Colo. 
Mrs. Moore reports that 
Lewis Mitchell of Denver 
passed away last week. He 
was the oldest son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Edgar Mitchell, former 
residents of Sheridan County.

Seguin Items
Mrs. Florence Wilson and 

Mrs. John Sulzman of Selden 
were Sunday afternoon 

callers of Mr. and Mrs. Gene 
Dempewolf.

Karen and Geralyn 
Rietcheck spent last week 
with their uncle and aunt, Mr. 
and Mrs. Darwin Siefkes of 
Great Bend.

Mrs. Helen Campbell 
accompanied Mr. and Mrs. 
Francis Meier, Roch, Christy 
and Gail to Denver Tuesday of 
last week to attend Francie’s 
graduation on Wednesday. 
The Meier’s returned home on 
Thursday but Mrs. Campbell 
remained for a longer visit at 
the David Campbell home in 
Aurora.

25 Years Ago
June 3, 1993

Accident Near Selden 
Friday

A two-vehicle accident 
Friday afternoon, May 28, 
at the junction of Kansas 
Highway 383 and Us Highway 
83, near Selden, resulted in 
only minor injuries. A 1988 
Ford station wagon, driven 
by Greg Wolford of McCook, 
Nebr. was southbound on 
83 when he failed to stop at 
the stop sign. His vehicle 
collided with an eastbound 
1985 Oldsmobile driven 
by Brandon Brueggeman 
of Roseland, Nebr. Three 
passengers in the Wolford 
vehicle, Pamela Wolford 
and two minor children 
were taken to the Decatur 
County Hospital where they 
were treated and released. 
Everyone involved in the 
accident was wearing their 
seatbelt. The Sheridan 
County Sheriff’s Department 
responded to the accident.

Broadway News
The Leigh Circle met at 

Nella Simon’s Wednesday 
afternoon. It was well 
attended. Mildred Jamison 
led the lesson.

Kathryn and Norman 
Morgan spent the weekend 
at Perry Corke’s. She is the 
former Kathryn Corke.

Bertha Hakinsky and son 
of Kansas City attended the 
wedding with Edwin and 
Lois Simon. They visited in 
this area a few days.

Studley Items
Gene made his last trip to 

Hoxie with the school bus 
on Wednesday. Bus driving 
routine is now history. Even 
though he had the longest 
route, the children and their 
parents made his job very 
pleasant. A big thanks to all. 
The driver to take his place 
will be lucky to have all of 
you.

Mr. and Mrs. Roy Covalt 
entertained the Studley Bible 
Study group with a supper 
last Thursday evening.

House guest of Dick 
and Opal Davis part of the 
time this week was Opal’s 
sister Evelyn McClain from 
Missouri.

Selden Happenings
The Selden Rose and 

Garden Club met at Shirley 
M. Emigh’s Friday afternoon. 
President Margaret Rhodes 
opened the meeting with 
six members and one guest 
answering roll call by 
naming birds they have seen 
this spring. The group voted 
to reimburse Margaret for 
the plants she furnished 
that we put in the business 
places. Margaret announced 
that our yearbook received 
fourth place this year. She 
also reminded us that our 
district meeting will be 
Oct. 14 in Colby. Our June 
meeting will be at the 
senior citizen building on 
Tuesday, June 14. We will 
make flower arrangements 
to put in business places to 
celebrate Kansas Gardeners 
Week. Margaret then gave a 
lesson on establishing a bird 
sanctuary. She showed a 
video on animal oddities. The 
meeting adjourned and lunch 
was served by the hostess. 
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Hoxie Honor Roll

7th Grade
Miles Baalman
Tori Bainter
Carter Beckman
Dayton Bell
Andrew Bretz*
Jayden Fenner
Andrew Haffner
Kai Howery
Derek Johnson*
Brady Jones*
Samantha Munk
Zachary Reynolds
Lauren Schadel
Grayce Schieferecke
Reagan Shaw
Ryan Shaw
Wayne Shepard
Madison Snyder*
Skylar Tremblay
Tate Weimer

Honorable Mention
Joselin Dimas
Morgan Jones
Kayla Nordquist

8th Grade
Brandon Baker
Donovan Balluch
Drew Bell
Ayden Campbell
Zachary Cooper
Ashton Dowell*
Molly Foote*
Adam Heim
Haley Heskett
Hayley Jacobs*
Clay Johnson*
Marissa Porsch*
Sadie Reynolds
Heath Roberson
Hailee Scheetz
Ashlyn Slipke
Jaylei Sloan*
Troy Swint*
Isaac Washburn
Ethan Weiner*
Norie Zerr

Honorable Mention
Kaden Carter
Cade Gourley

Andrew Kuhn
Lane McFadden

9th Grade
Aidan Baalman
Emily Diercks
Ayleen Dimas*
Hannah Eller*
Karlee Geisinger
Zoe Gregory*
Tirzah Howery*
Morgan Keith*
Baylee McKenna*
Kyler Niblock*
Reilly Pfannenstiel*
Laura Rietcheck*
Samantha Robben*
Paiton Rogers
Alayna Shepard
Lauren Spillman
Gavin Tremblay
Imagen Tremblay

10th Grade
Addison Campbell*
Ashlyn Dorenkamp
Andrew Foote*
Brayan Gomez*
Parker Jones
Ashlyn Kaus
Beth Molton
Nick Munk
Victoria Rucker*
Jayce Storer
Wylie Weems
Dylan Weimer*

Honorable Mention
Alexia Torluemke

11th Grade
Trinity Balluch

7th Grade
Miles Baalman
Tori Bainter
Carter Beckman
Dayton Bell
Andrew Bretz*
Jayden Fenner*
Andrew Haffner
Kai Howery
Derek Johnson*
Brady Jones*
Samantha Munk
Zachary Reynolds
Reagan Shaw
Wayne Shepard
Madison Snyder*
Skylar Tremblay
Tate Weimer

Honorable Mention
Joselin Dimas
Kayla Nordquist
Grayce Schieferecke
Ryan Shaw

8th Grade
Brandon Baker
Donovan Balluch
Drew Bell
Ayden Campbell
Kaden Carter
Zachary Cooper
Ashton Dowell*
Molly Foote*
Adam Heim
Haley Heskett*
Hayley Jacobs*
Clay Johnson*
Marissa Porsch*
Sadie Reynolds
Heath Roberson
Hailee Scheetz
Ashlyn Slipke
Jaylei Sloan*
Troy Swint*
Isaac Washburn
Ethan Weiner
Norie Zerr

Honorable Mention
Michelle Johnson

9th Grade
Aidan Baalman
Emily Diercks
Ayleen Dimas*
Hannah Eller*
Karlee Geisinger*
Zoe Gregory*
Tirzah Howery*
Morgan Keith*
Baylee McKenna*

Sam Bretz
Maiah Castle*
Jarrod Dible
Matthew Diercks*
Katie Geerdes
Jake Geisinger
Zayetsy Gomez
Abigail Heim
Chloe Johnson
Dayton Porsch
Sean Robben
Brecken Rowh
Logan Weimer
Sadie Zahradka

Honorable Mention
Jared Kennedy
Macalee White

12th Grade
Savannah Allmer*
Taylor Burris
Rebekah Castle
Brooke Dorenkamp
Hannah Franklin
Landon Heim
Alaura Howery*
Darion Meyer*
Cami Schamberger*
Lilly Schamberger*
Luke Schippers
Latham Schwarz*
Easton Slipke
Myah Sorter
Jacelyn White
Honorable Mention
Troyal Burris
Zachary Sherman

*Denotes all A’s

4th Nine Weeks 
Honor Roll 2017-18

2nd Semester
Honor Roll 2017-18
Kyler Niblock*
Reilly Pfannenstiel*
Laura Rietcheck*
Samantha Robben*
Paiton Rogers
Alayna Shepard
Lauren Spillman
Gavin Tremblay
Imagen Tremblay
Anissa Villegas
Honorable Mention
Araceli Hernandez

10th Grade
Addison Campbell*
Ashlyn Dorenkamp
Andrew Foote*
Brayan Gomez*
Parker Jones
Ashlyn Kaus
Beth Molton
Nick Munk
Victoria Rucker*
Jayce Storer
Alexia Torluemke
Wylie Weems
Dylan Weimer*

11th Grade
Trinity Balluch
Sam Bretz
Maiah Castle*
Jarrod Dible
Matthew Diercks*
Katie Geerdes

Jake Geisinger
Zayetsy Gomez
Abigail Heim
Chloe Johnson
Dayton Porsch
Sean Robben
Brecken Rowh
Logan Weimer
Sadie Zahradka

Honorable Mention
Jared Kennedy
Halie Weese
Macalee White
12th Grade
Savannah Allmer*
Taylor Burris
Troyal Burris
Rebekah Castle
Brooke Dorenkamp
Raine Eller
Hannah Franklin
Landon Heim*
Alaura Howery*
Darion Meyer*
Cami Schamberger*
Lilly Schamberger*
Luke Schippers
Latham Schwarz*
Zachary Sherman
Easton Slipke
Myah Sorter*
Jacelyn White

*Denotes all A’s

The Kansas Press Display Ad Network

the Kansas Press Association.
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Farm News

Wade Gantz
Loan Officer

We Bring
Ag Lending

Home to You!

Real Estate • Operating • Livestock • Equipment

Visit Us At Our Local
Hoxie Outpost

TOLL FREE 800-950-3522

1 pm - 3 pm
Every Tuesday, or by appointment

First Insurance Agency
700 Main Street, Hoxie

(785) 798-7325

Charlie
Schippers
Loan Officer

Hoxie Medical Clinic
...Healthcare From the Heart

Victor Nemechek, M.D. 
Kerri Schippers, APRN-C
Amanda Volchko, PA-C

Jill Stewart, MD
Please Call for Your Appointment Today!

Hoxie Medical Clinic
Victor Nemechek, M.D.,
Kerri Schippers, APRN-C
Amanda Volchko, PA-C

Jill Stewart, MD

785-675-3018
Hours: Monday - Friday

9:00 am - 5 pm
Walk-Ins: Monday - Friday

7:00 am - 8:30 am
Selden Community Clinic 

Kerri Schippers, APRN-C

785-675-3018
Hours: Wednesday
8:30 am - 12:30 pm

“Healthcare From The Heart”

Don’t Have Insurance? We Can Help!
Hoxie Medical Clinic now employs a Case Manager and Navigator to assist with insurance

enrollment on the healthcare marketplace, other needed services., and we also accept VA Choice. 
Free mammograms and Pap tests are available to women with no insurance.

Dr. Michael Machen is available to see patients.
Please call to schedule an appointment.

785-675-3018

Gove County Medical Center 
Welcomes  

Dr. Kirk Potter, DO 
Plastics and Cosmetic Surgery Clinic 

Tuesday, June 19th 
     Dr. Potter grew up in Colby, and graduated from high 
school in Lewis in 1991.  After earning a dual degree in 
Chemistry and Biology from Washburn University, he 
attended Kansas City University of Medicine and Biosciences 
and graduated in 2001.  
     Following graduation, Dr. Potter and his family moved 
east, where Dr. Potter completed a five year general surgery 
residency, serving as chief resident.  Following that, he again 
served as chief resident during a two year extensive training 
fellowship in plastic and reconstructive surgery.  
      Some procedures Dr. Potter can perform include: 
Facial surgery:  reconstructive nasal surgery/fracture repair; 
resection and reconstruction of skin cancers; eyelid surgery; 
and deviated nasal septum) 
Cosmetic surgery:  surgical and non-surgery  
Breast surgery:  breast biopsy; breast reconstruction; breast 
reduction; breast augmentation 
Abdominal surgery:  hernia repair; tummy tuck  
Wounds  
Hand surgery:  carpal tunnel release; trigger finger;  
laceration repair    
Miscellaneous surgeries:  Lipomas; Port-a-Cath placement; 
Acne; skin care; Medical Botox for migraines, hyperhidrosis 
of the axilla; skin cancer screening and treatments 
 
   

 

Dr. Potter is looking forward to 
meeting patients at Gove County 
Medical Center 
Tuesday, June 19th, 12:30-5:00.  
 
After that, he will conduct clinics 
on the first and third Tuesday of 
each month. 
 
Call Rache or Flora in Patient 
Registration, 785-754-5154 to 
schedule an appointment. 

Protect Yourself 
from the Sun

By John Schlageck, Kansas 
Farm Bureau 

The next time you take a few 
minutes out of the sun, dust off 
one of those old family albums. 
You know the ones that date 
back to the ‘30s, ‘40s and even 
the late ‘50s.

If your family farmed, you’ll 
see photos of your relatives 
attired in wide-brimmed hats. 
Look at their shirts. They wore 
loose-fitting, long-sleeved, light-
colored garments.

Now fast-forward to the 
photographs of the mid - ‘60s. 
Clothing styles changed. 
You don’t see too many long-
sleeved shirts any longer. 
Broad-brimmed hats have been 
replaced with baseball caps 
proclaiming seed, feed, tractors, 
and organizations – just about 
any company logo under the 
sun.

Today’s farmer no longer 
wears the clothing of 
yesteryear – clothing that 
afforded protection from the 
sun’s harmful ultra-violet 
rays. Instead he or she wears a 
smaller, softer, snug-fitting cap 
that will not blow off and bump 
into machinery. Farmers prefer 
their hats to be inexpensive or 
free, and they like them colorful.

While the ball cap is 
comfortable and affordable, it 
does not protect the temples, the 
tender, delicate ear tips and the 
back of the neck. The baseball 
cap doesn’t extend far enough 
to offer protection needed to 
guard against the sun.

Health specialists in the 
agricultural field have been 
tracking skin cancer and 
the sun’s harmful impact on 
farmers and other segments 
of society since 1983. While 
reports of deaths from skin 
cancer remains small, the 
number of tumors has increased 
significantly according to family 
physicians that treat farmers in 
rural communities.

Ultra-violet rays are one of 
the leading causes of cancer 
on farms today, researchers 
say. But with early diagnosis, 
treatment is possible. Farmers 
and ranchers should insist on 
inspection for skin cancer as 
part of their regular check-up.

Without protective measures, 
sun will eventually result in 
skin cancer. Dermatologists 
recommend that anyone 
working or playing in the 
sunshine protect their skin 
completely by wearing clothing 
and a wide-brimmed hat.

The American Cancer Society 
will tell you there is a skin 
cancer epidemic. The number 
of cases is rising faster than 
any other tumor being studied 
today.

One reason skin cancer may 
be on the rise is due to more 
leisure time and more exposure 
to the sun. If anyone wanted 
evidence of this, they need 
only look at the thousands who 
attend the “Country Stampede” 
in Manhattan in late June. Ball 
caps, shirtless guys and gals 
wearing two-piece bathing suits 
parade everywhere.

How can we stem the tide?
Youngsters and young adults 

must be aware of possible skin 
cancer. If they learn about the 
sun’s dangerous rays at an early 
age and practice prevention, 
skin cancer can be avoided in 
later years.

Farmers, ranchers – just about 
anyone who works or plays 
in the sun should avoid direct 
exposure during the midday 
sun. This period is roughly from 
10 a.m. until about 4 p.m. in the 
Midwest.

If you can’t wear a wide-
brimmed hat and protective 
clothing, apply at least a 
Number 30 sun protective 
lotion. Today’s farmers and 
ranchers would be well-advised 
to take a page out of their family 
albums – to return to those days 
of floppy, wide-brimmed straw 
hats and long-sleeved, baggie 
cotton shirts.

Who knows, maybe they 
could start a new fashion craze 
as well as protect their skin from 
the damaging rays of the sun.

John Schlageck is a leading 
commentator on agriculture 
and rural Kansas. Born and 
raised on a diversified farm 
in northwestern Kansas, his 
writing reflects a lifetime of 
experience, knowledge and 
passion. 

Kansas Crop 
Progress and 

Condition
For the week ending 

June 3, 2018, there were 4.5 
days suitable for fieldwork, 
according to the USDA’s 
National Agricultural 
Statistics Service. Topsoil 
moisture supplies rated 13 
percent very short, 25 short, 
59 adequate, and 3 surplus. 
Subsoil moisture supplies 
rated 15 percent very short, 
33 short, 51 adequate, and 1 
surplus.

Field Crops Report: Winter 
wheat condition rated 16 
percent very poor, 33 poor, 35 
fair, 15 good, and 1 excellent. 
Winter wheat headed was 96 
percent, near 99 last year and 
97 for the five-year average. 
Coloring was 48 percent, 
behind 59 last year, but ahead 
of 43 average. Mature was 3 
percent.

Corn condition rated 1 
percent very poor, 5 poor, 36 
fair, 48 good, and 10 excellent. 
Corn planted was 97 percent, 
ahead of 89 last year, and near 
94 average. Emerged was 90 
percent, ahead of 4 last year 
and 80 average.

Soybean condition rated 1 
percent very poor, 5 poor, 37 
fair, 52 good, and 5 excellent. 
Soybeans 

planted was 79 percent, 
well ahead of 56 last year and 
50 average. Emerged was 61 
percent, well ahead of 37 last 
year and 31 average.

Sorghum planted was 36 
percent, ahead of 23 last year 
and 28 average.

Cotton condition rated 0 
percent very poor, 0 poor, 34 
fair, 64 good, and 2 excellent. 
Cotton planted was 77 
percent, ahead of 59 last year, 
and well ahead of 48 average.

Sunflowers planted was 36 
percent, ahead of 17 last year 
and 18 average.

Pasture and Range Report: 
Pasture and range conditions 
rated 6 percent very poor, 18 
poor, 44 fair, 30 good, and 2 
excellent. 

Dates
Tentatively Set

for Senate Farm Bill
Senate Ag Committee 

Chairman Pat Roberts (R-KS) 
announced several projected 
dates for the Senate farm bill 
during a visit to his home 
state this week. Chairman 
Roberts said the farm bill 
could be introduced on June 
6 and be on the Senate floor 
as early as June 12. Moving 
forward, the projected dates 
for the farm bill are tentative, 
but there should be progress 
made this month.

Chairman Roberts also 
noted that the Senate version 
will not contain any major 
changes to the Supplemental 
Nutrition Assistance 
Program. He stands firmly 
with his decision to be 
inclusive to all commodities. 
He will not allow any bias 
proposals, including S. 2749 
(115) which was introduced 
by Senators John Thune (R-
SD) and Sherrod Brown (D-
OH). The Thune-Brown bill 
proposed regulations that 
would highly favor Midwest 
growers in the Agriculture 
Risk Coverage (ARC) 
program. Coupled with the 
dismissal of the Thune-Brown 
bill, Chairman Roberts stated, 
“there isn’t any commodity 
here that is going to be hurt 
by the Senate bill.”

Tariffs Announced 
for Canada, Mexico 

and European 
Union

On Thursday, President 
Trump announced a 25 
percent tariff on steel and 
10 percent tax on aluminum 
from Canada, Mexico and 
the European Union. Today 
Mexico has announced 
retaliatory measures heavily 
marked with agriculture 
products, including pork 
legs and shoulders, sausages 
and food preparations, 
apples, grapes, blueberries 
and various cheeses. Canada 
is also preparing a list for 
tariffs that will likely include 
multiple food and agriculture 
products. These actions 
related to trade raise multiple 
concerns for producers 
across the United States. 
Government officials at the 
United State Department 
of Agriculture and U.S. 
Commerce Secretary Wilbur 
Ross have echoed the Trump 
Administration’s support in 
helping farmers affected by 
the countermeasures.

By May 27, 49 percent of 
this year’s sorghum crop 
had been planted, up 10 
percentage points from 
the week before and up 6 
percentage points from this 
time last year. Planting is also 

Kansas Press Association

Call 785-271-5304 Today!

In less than one month, 
people who apply for a new or 
renewed commercial driver’s 
license (CDL) in Kansas must 
have completed training in 
human trafficking awareness 
before receiving their license, 
Attorney General Derek Schmidt 
reminded drivers today.

The new legal requirement 
was enacted by the Legislature 
last year and becomes effective 
July 1. The approved online 
training, which takes about 30 
minutes, may be completed in 
advance rather than waiting 
to take it at the driver’s license 
office. It consists of watching 
a short video and answering a 
series of questions.

“The purpose of this online 
training is to help save lives of 
people, particularly children, 
trafficked and exploited along 
along our streets and highways,” 
Schmidt said. 

To complete the training 
before going to the driver’s 
license office:

•	 GET TRAINED 
ONLINE: Complete the online 
training from any device 
connected to the Internet and 
capable of printing a certificate 

of completion. The approved 
curriculum can be accessed on 
the Truckers Against Trafficking 
website at http://education.
truckersagainsttrafficking.org.  

•	 PRINT THE PROOF: 
Print a hard copy of the certificate 
of completion.

•	 TAKE WITH YOU: Take 
the printed certificate with you 
to the driver’s license office when 
going to obtain your CDL.

For those who do not choose 
to complete the training in 
advance, the Kansas Department 
of Revenue will make it available 
online at all 39 driver’s license 
offices across the state beginning 
July 1.

Starting July 1, all new CDL 
applicants will be required to 
complete the training before 
receiving their license. Current 
CDL holders must complete the 
training before the next regular 
renewal of their licenses. The 
training must be completed only 
once, not each time a license is 
renewed, so it would be advisable 
to keep proof of completion in a 
driver’s permanent files.

More information is 
available at https://www.ag.ks.
gov/publ ic- s a fe t y/hu m a n-
trafficking/cdl-training.  

Reminder: Human Trafficking 
Awareness Training Requirement 

for CDL Holders Starts July 1

Crop Update
5 percentage points higher 
than the 5-year average. Both 
Texas and Arkansas have 
planted 90 percent of this 
year’s crop, putting those 
states well ahead of the 5-year 
average. Planting was most 

active in South Dakota, where 
planting advanced by 46 
percentage points. Louisiana 
reached 99 percent, Missouri 
71 percent and Nebraska 50 
percent.
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NWKS, City, County & Obits
Commission Minutes

5/29/2018
John “Jack” KarlsClara “Evelyn” Walden

Indian
Arrowheads

Wanted

MUST BE ANCIENT & AUTHENTIC POINTS

Absolute Top Dollar Paid 
Times Two

Serious collector looking for           
Clovis, Eden, First View, Midland,       

Cody and Yuma point types.

Call 979-218-3351

For Your Greatest Customer Exposure
be sure to advertise where you will be seen!

The Sheridan Sentinel
716 Main Street, Hoxie

785-675-3321

John “Jack” August Karls, 82, 
of Selden, Kansas passed away 
on Monday, May 28, 2018 at 
the Oberlin Hospital. John was 
born to August and Josephina 
Karls on November 4, 1935 in 
Hays, Kansas. He attended 
Leoville Rural Grade and High 
Schools and graduated with the 
class of 1953. After graduation, 
John attended St. Benedicts 
College and Fort Hays State 
College and received his 
Bachelor of Science Degree in 
Business Administration from 
Fort Hays in 1960.

On December 15, 1969, 
John Karls and Helen Halbert 
Boultinghouse were married 
in Denver, Colorado. Upon 
marrying Helen, John became 
the father of six children 
adopting them all in the fall 
of 1978 and was a good father 
to them all. John and Helen 
lived in Oberlin, Kansas prior 
to moving to Selden in 1981. 
John followed the Karl’s family 
tradition to become the owner 
and manager of Karls Cash 
Store, a business his father 
August J. Karls started on 
June 23, 1921. John and Jacque 
worked together in the family 
business. Jacque has worked 
with John in the store for over 
30 years 

 In his spare time, he farmed 
and raised cattle. John was 
a very community minded 
person serving as Mayor 
of Selden, was a County 
Commissioner, and worked 
to promote the community 
of Selden. When he was not 
working, John loved watching 
the news and was up on current 
events. He was a “historian,” 
and one could ask him anything 
about the Leoville and Selden 
Area. John and Helen loved to 
watch baseball, and basketball. 
He was a member of the Sacred 
Heart Catholic Church in 
Selden. 

John is survived by his 
wife, Helen of Oberlin; three 
daughters, Barbara Nelson of 
McPherson, Kansas, Jacque 
Boultinghouse of Selden, 
Robyn Mendiola of Lawrence, 
Kansas, and three sons, Shane 
Boultinghouse and wife 
Jill of Great Bend, Kansas, 
Shawn Boultinghouse and 
wife Charlena of Lawrence, 
Kansas, Bart Karls of Hays, 
Kansas; sister, Helen Jo Ochs 
and husband Henry of Hoxie, 
Kansas; 13 Grandchildren; 24 
Great-Grandchildren.

He was preceded in death 
by parents, August and 
Josephina Karls; brothers 
Winfrid Karls, Robert Karls, 
Joseph Karls; Sisters, Dolores 
Fleckenstein, Agnes Chvatal, 
Audrey Schroer; Sons-in-law, 
Ambrosia Mendiola and Ralph 
Nelson.

A Mass of Christian Burial 
was Monday, June 4, 2018, 
1:30 P.M. at the Sacred Heart 
Catholic Church in Selden. 
Visitation was Sunday, June 3, 
2018 from 11:00 A.M. until 8:00 
P.M. at Paul’s Funeral Home 
in Selden with a Vigil Service 
and Rosary at 7:00 P.M. at the 
funeral home. On Monday, 
June 4, 2018, from 9:00 A.M. 
until Noon there was visitation 
at the funeral home in Selden. 
Memorials are suggested to 
the City of Selden and Sacred 
Heart Catholic Church of 
Selden. Online condolences 
may be left at www.paulsfh.
com.

John was a hardworking 
man who never wanted to 
“put anyone out”. He loved 
to visit with people and was 
always willing to do whatever 
he could to help others. He had 
a deep love for his Lord Jesus 
Christ and family. He leaves 
his family the memories of a 
man who was hardworking, 
laid back, cared for others and 
his love of the Lord.

Clara “Evelyn” (Burkepile) 
Walden, 90, died Monday, 
May 28, 2018. She was born 
in Burlingame, Kansas on 
September 17, 1927 to Dewey 
and Ruth (Moats) Burkepile. 
Evelyn was a graduate of 
Sheridan Community High 
School and attended Colorado 
Women’s College, Denver. 
On June 16, 1946, Evelyn 
Burkepile and Jewell N. 
Walden were married in the 
Hoxie Presbyterian Church. 
Together they raised a family 
of three children, Kathi, Jim, 
and Karen.

Evelyn was a homemaker, 
worked as a Librarian for 
the City of Hoxie, and a 
genealogist. She enjoyed 
many activities, but 
gardening was one of her 
favorites. Evelyn was a 
member of American Legion 
Auxiliary, life member of Girl 
Scouts and a Girl Scout Leader 
for many years. She was also 
a member of FCE Extension 
Unit and the Sheridan County 
Historical Society where she 
volunteered for several years. 
Evelyn was a lifelong member 
of the Hoxie Presbyterian 
Church working on many 
committees and serving as 
the Librarian.

Evelyn is survived by her 
daughters, Kathi and husband 
Monty of Cincinnati, Ohio and 
Karen Hujing and husband 
Randy of Whitewater, KS; 
son, Jim Walden and wife 
Connie of Hoxie, KS; eleven 
Grandchildren, twenty-six 
Great-Grandchildren, and 
one Great-Great Grandchild; 
brothers-in-law, Adrian Apel 
of Topeka, KS and Harold 
Larson of Hurst, TX.

She was preceded in death 
by her husband, Jewell 
Walden; parents, Dewey and 
Ruth (Moats) Burkepile; sister, 
Kathryn Apel; sisters-in-law, 
Joan Larson and Kathleen 
Cooper; and brother-in-law, 
Ted Cooper.

A funeral service was 
held Friday, June 1, 2018, 
11:30 A.M., at the Hoxie 
Presbyterian Church with 
Pastor Ben Rhodes officiating. 
Visitation was Thursday, 
May 31, 2018 at the Mickey-
Leopold Funeral Home, 
from 1:00 P.M. until 8:00 
P.M. Family received friends 
from 6:30 P.M. until 8:00 
P.M. with a special time for 
sharing memories of Evelyn. 
Memorials are suggested to 
Sheridan County Amusement 
Company and may be sent 
in care of Mickey-Leopold 
Funeral Home, PO Box 987, 
Hoxie, KS 67740. Online 
condolences may be left a 
www.mickeyleopoldfuneral.
com.

Anyone who knew Evelyn 
knew she loved her Lord Jesus 
Christ with all her heart. With 
her passing, she is home with 
Jesus with no more suffering 
and no more pain. Evelyn is 
at peace and leaves her family 
and friends with a spirit of 
hard work, love, and caring.

Now on this 29th day 
of May 2018, the Board of 
Commissioners, Sheridan 
County, Kansas met in regular 
session with Chairman Vic 
Bielser presiding. Others present 
were Joe Bainter, Troy Dewey 
and County Clerk Heather 
Bracht.

The meeting was called to 
order by Bielser.

Bainter made a motion to 
approve the May 21, 2018 minutes 
as amended. Dewey seconded 
the motion. Carried 3-0.

Dewey made a motion to 
approve the May warrants as 
presented, seconded by Bielser. 
Carried 3-0.

Change Order Nos. 2017-
25 and 2017-26, abatement 
to Treasurer’s tax roll were 
approved and signed on a motion 
from Bielser and seconded 
from Dewey. Carried 3-0. These 
abatements were based on Board 
of Tax Appeals decision.

Joe Pratt, Sheridan County 
Attorney entered the meeting. 
Pratt advised he had sent the 
collection letter for a public 
transportation bill that was not 
being paid. Bracht will contact 
the Gove County Clerk and get a 
copy of the Resolution they have 
pertaining to burning within 
the county. The airport was 
discussed.

Paulette Feldt, Road & Bridge 
Supervisor entered the meeting. 
Prior week work maps were 
distributed. Feldt advised the 
board that the warranty was 
expiring on an older loader but 
that an extended warranty could 
be purchased. Bielser made 
a motion to not purchase the 
extended warranted, seconded 
by Dewey. Carried 3-0. Several 
road conditions were discussed. 

The following warrants were 
audited and allowed:

General Fund $23,652.57	
Road & Bridge $30,075.17
Spec. Machinery $103,290.00
VIN $775.09
Noxious Weed $41,573.75
E911 $586.35
Public Health $818.14
Public Transp. $459.32
Landfill $4,217.57
MV $191.88
With no further business, 

Bielser made a motion to 
adjourn, seconded by Dewey. 
Motion carried 3-0. The next 
regular meeting will be Monday, 
June 4, 2018 at the regular time 
and meeting place.

Attest: Heather Bracht, County 
Clerk, Vic Bielser, Chairman

Monday, June 11, 2018
7:00 PM

1.	 Opening  
a.	 Call to order: Flag 

Salute 
b.	 Additions to and ap-

proval of agenda
c.	 Recognition of Visitors
d.	 Communications to the 

Board
2.	 Examination and Ap-

proval of Business Reports
a.	 Current Bills
b.	 Treasurer’s Report
c.	 Activity Funds
3.	 Old Business
a.	 Review and approve 

minutes of meeting(s).
i.	 Approve May 14 Regu-

lar Meeting
b.	 Board Goals 
c.	 Hoxie Shooting Team
d.	 One-to-One Computer 

Policy 
4.	 Department Reports
a.	 Principal Reports

i.	 Jim
ii.	 Gary

b.	 Transportation/ Main-
tenance Report

c.	 NKESC Report
d.	 Legislative Updates
e.	 Technology Report
f.	 Food Service
g.	 Superintendent’s Re-

port 
5.	 New Business
a.	  Superintendent Sal-

ary
b.	 Classified Evaluations 
c.	 Insurance Rates
d.	 Negotiations
e.	 Motion for Executive 

Session (Non-Elected Person-
nel) 

f.	 Consider Resignations 
/ Non-Renewals / Retirements 

g.	 Consider New Hires / 
Staff Updates

6.	 Adjournment

BOE Agenda

JOB
FAIR

June 12, 2018
10:00 a.m. & 2:00 p.m.

@ KansasWorks
1025 Main St., Great Bend, KS

Many openings in:

Production and ShiPPinG

CONDUCTING ON-THE-SPOT 
INTERVIEWS

Experienced personnel needed:
maintenance, quality control,

anD electricians

By John Liester
Once again, another week has 

gone by. Got to do a bit of fishing 
and caught a few too! Had a 
raccoon try to steal our fish. We 
found out they just don’t like 
pepper spray. It was hilarious!

The catfish spawn is close. 
Catching more and more from 
rocky areas. This is a good time 
to hook big fish. I hope people 
turn back the females that are 
full of eggs.

Webster is full now. The 
breakwaters are under water 
now. I’d bet it will be a while 
before you can drive along the 
south side. There were lots of 
people fishing there!

Crappie are finishing up the 
spawn and white bass are getting 
started. Time to go fill the cooler!

Not much else to report this 
week. Take care folks and as 
always, enjoy the outside. 

Area youth ages 5-12 
are invited to join K-State 
Research and Extension 
and Kansas Department of 
Wildlife and Parks on June 
15th to learn about fishing, 
land stewardship, and 
wildlife.  The fishing clinic 
will take place from 9:00 a.m.-
12:00 p.m. at Sheridan Lake.  

There is no charge to attend 
and fishing poles and bait will 
be provided.  The John Lewis 
Memorial Fund and Farm 
Bureau sponsor lunch.  

Please RSVP to Twin Creeks 
Extension Hoxie Office at 
785-675-3268 by 5:00 p.m. 
on Friday, June 8, 2017 to 
reserve your child’s space.  A 
minimum of 10 participants 
are required.

Fishing Clinic at
Sheridan Lake

Lifespan
Wellness

What you do today will affect 
your future. Nowhere is this as 
true as it is in issues regarding 
aging. The way in which you 
take care of yourself through 
the years, both physically and 
mentally, will affect the natural 
process of aging.

No one knows this better than 
centenarians, people who are 
100 years old and older. Cente-
narian studies demonstrate that 
life does not diminish with ag-
ing. In fact, 100-year-olds show 
how the acceptance of aging can 
be positive, joyful, and exciting. 
They demonstrate that aging 
brings new experiences, knowl-
edge, wisdom, and a greater 
ability to engineer a positive 
approach to the aging process. 
Many centenarians contribute 
their longevity to the following: 

Positive Attitude 
A positive attitude affects 

overall happiness, health, and 
well-being. A positive attitude 
can also help you better manage 
life’s transitions and challenges. 

Eating Smart and Healthy 
Eating right can help prevent 

illness and chronic disease. It 
can also provide you with more 
energy so you can be alert and 
a better decision-maker. Eat-
ing healthy includes a well-bal-
anced diet and a healthy rela-
tionship with food. 

Physical Activity 
Regular exercise is associated 

with decreased death and dis-
ability from diseases such as 
heart disease, diabetes, arthri-
tis, and cancer. It is also associ-
ated with positive psychological 
benefits, such as improved qual-
ity of life. The most important 
thing to remember about exer-
cise is to do it. Make exercise a 
habit. 

Brain Activity 
A healthy brain is crucial to 

survival, growth, and everyday 
successes. Similar to the rest of 
the body, the brain needs exer-
cise and maintenance to opti-
mize and protect its current and 
future health. In particular, the 
brain needs socialization, men-
tal stimulation, physical activ-
ity, nutrition, and sleep. 

Social Activity 
Engaged people are often 

healthier, happier, less de-
pressed, and demonstrate en-
hanced brain vitality. Social 
activity also improves academic 
performance, inspires a positive 
attitude, enhances self-esteem, 
connects you to family and 
peers, and reduces the risk of 
illnesses and disease.

Tuning-in to the Times 
Staying in tune to the times 

throughout life promotes life-
long learning, which increases 
knowledge, problem-solving 
skills, and decision-making. 
Staying on top of the latest tech-
nology and keeping up with the 
news also enhances brain stim-
ulation and helps broaden social 
opportunities and networks.

Safety
Practicing safety is impor-

tant because it helps keep you 
out of harm’s way. From locking 
doors to learning how to swim, 

it is important to be safe in the 
various realms of life including 
home, transportation, health, 
recreation, and emergency pre-
paredness and social media.

Know Your Health Numbers
Certain health numbers can 

save and extend your life. These 
numbers are associated with 
cholesterol, triglycerides, blood 
pressure, blood sugar, body 
mass index (BMI), and waist cir-
cumference. A lifestyle includ-
ing regular visits to a health-
care provider, proper nutrition, 
and physical activity promote 
these numbers and contribute 
to healthy aging throughout the 
lifespan. 

Stress Management
Appropriate stress is healthy 

and useful, but when stress 
overwhelms you, it can become 
distress, causing anxiety, ten-
sion, irritability, and a number 
of health problems. Learning 
what causes stress and how 
to manage it in positive ways 
helps you cope and live a more 
balanced, healthy life.

Financial Affairs
Good financial management 

is important whether you earn 
minimum wage or are a mil-
lionaire. The first step to healthy 
financial management is bal-
ancing income with expenses. 
With a money management and 
spending plan in place, you are 
more likely to meet your finan-
cial goals. 

Sleep
Sleep has a major impact on 

overall health and quality of 

life, including the way you look, 
feel, and perform on a daily 
basis. Your bodies need sleep 
to repair muscles, consolidate 
memories, and regulate hor-
mones and appetite. When you 
sleep well, you wake up feeling 
refreshed and alert for daily 
activities. Sleep prepares you 
to concentrate, make decisions, 
and fully engage in school, 
work, and social activities.

Taking Time for You
In today’s busy world, you 

juggle multiple priorities and 
responsibilities and likely make 
time for others before making 
time for yourself. But you are 
important too. Taking time for 
you is to take care of you, which 
makes you a better family mem-
ber, friend, co-worker, caregiver, 
or leader. Even if it is just for 10 
minutes a day, a time out is good 
for your mind, body, and soul. 

Conclusion
Since there is no magic potion 

to stop the aging process, it is 
important to take care of your 
body, mind, and spirit through-
out your whole life. These 12 
keys, and many additional 
healthy behavior practices, en-
courage optimal aging through-
out the life span. 

We currently have an edu-
cational program addressing 
these steps to lifespan wellness 
in Norton County the 4th Thurs-
day of every month. Please feel 
free to join us or if you are in-
terested in learning more about 
this program in your commu-
nity contact your local Twin 
Creeks Extension District office. 

http://www.paulsfh.com
http://www.paulsfh.com
http://www.mickeyleopoldfuneral.com
http://www.mickeyleopoldfuneral.com


The Sheridan SentinelThursday, June 7, 2018     Page 8

Fun Page
This page sponsored by Nex-Tech and Eagle Communications

   WORD Scramble 
 
WORD   ANSWER 

1. LLBA 1.  

2. NWMMISGI 2.  

3. RYUBG 3.  

4. EBALBSAL 4.  

5. UNR 5.  

6. NIW 6.  

7. WHRTO 7.  

8. AKBSLLTAEB 8.  

9. ELOS 9.  

10. TBA 10.  

11. INGGGOJ 11.  

12. AKRTAE 12.  

13. OPLIYCMS 13.  

14. EACR 14.  

15. CHTCA 15.  

16. FGLO 16.  

17. UPJM 17.  

18. PNISRT 18.  

19. MTEA 19.  

20. NEICPOOITMT 20.  
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Classifieds

SERVICES

Last Week’s Fun Page Solutions

HELP WANTED

Have you
Found

Sheridan?!

FOR SALE

CLASSIFIED AD RATES
$4.25 - first 20 words
$0.15 - per word after

Deadline Noon Tuesday.

The
Sheridan
Sentinel
$39 / year

PO Box 78
Hoxie, KS 67740

sheridansentinel.com

   WORD Scramble 
 
WORD   ANSWER 

1. CABHE 1. BEACH 

2. OTRSHS 2. SHORTS 

3. WMAR 3. WARM 

4. SGHNFII 4. FISHING 

5. NSU 5. SUN 

6. GNCMIAP 6. CAMPING 

7. IVNCAAOT 7. VACATION 

8. SIMW 8. SWIM 

9. THO 9. HOT 

10. ELWOT 10. TOWEL 
 

professional   services Directory

Hoxie Implement Co., Inc.

785-675-3201

Woofter Pump & Well, Inc.
“For all your water well needs”
Lance & Coleen Shepard

Owners
785-675-3991

Mill & Lathe
Work

Call
Briggs

Pratt Real Estate
LES PRATT - Broker & Auctioneer

724 Main - Box 583 - Hoxie, KS 67740
785-675-3011 Mobile: 785-675-8531

Fax: 785-675-3220
lpratt@ruraltel.net

Dennis Oelke
CARPENTRY

New Construction
Remodeling

Custom Cabinets

785-675-3527
Hoxie, Kansas

Hoxie Flying Service, Inc.
Crop spraying
Fertilizer sales

Call
Roger Mauck

785-675-3988
Area Manager for

Agro-Culture Liquid Fertilizer

HEIM BODY SHOP
Expert Body Repair & 

Paint 
Windshield Repair &

Replacement
Vehicle Accessories & 

Installation 
Thunderstruck Grille 

Guards
Spray-in-Bed Liners

785-675-2182

Oakley Cleaners
Drop off M-F at

Flower Barn
Friday Delivery

785-671-3831

Hoxie Veterinary Service, PA
  Mark Olson, DVM - Derek Pridey, DVM
    1367 N Hwy 23, Hoxie
          785-675-3378

Monday-Friday 8am-5pm
Saturday 8am-noon

24-hr emergency

Hickert Enterprises, LLC
(785) 475-2729

Serving all of
NW Kansas

Windmill
Repair & Service

Blackwood Family Dentistry
Eric Blackwood D.D.S.

Anna Blackwood R.D.H.

Delta Dental, BCBS, KanCare Accepted

Hours
Mon-Thurs 8 am to 5 pm

Medical Arts Building
501 Garfield

Quinter, KS 67752
785 . 754 . 2441

Professional Services
Ad Rates

1x1”
$3 per week

(billed monthly)

Pre-Paid
13 weeks  10% discount

$35.10
26 weeks 12.5% discount

$68.25
52 weeks 15% discount

$132.60

785-675-3321

Mike Varnes
Sales Representative

Mobile: 620-255-8727
Fax: 620-227-8627

wilsontrailer.com

mike.varnes@wilsontrailer.com

YOUR   AD 

HERE

ONLY

$6/week

Septic Tank Pumping
&

Installation
LARRY’S

PLUMBING
785-462-3458

YOUR   AD 
HERE

ONLY $3/week

*SEPTIC PUMPING*
Elliott’s

Plumbing, Electrical,
Heating & A/C

785-421-2240

YOUR   AD 
HERE

ONLY $3/week

Sheridan County Health Complex in Hoxie Ks
is currently accepting applications for a full-time

Housekeeper.
Housekeeping is responsible for sustaining a clean

environment in all areas of the hospital, LTC, Clinic, and 
Assisted Living. Pay starts at $10/hr.  We offer a 

wonderful work environment and an excellent benefit 
package including:

• Health/Dental/Prescription/Vision Insurance
• Life/AD&D/Short & Long Term Disability Insurance
• On Site Wellness/Fitness Center
• PTO/EIB Accrual
• Pension Retirement
• AFLAC Supplemental Benefits
• Flexible Spending/Child Care Accounts

Apply online at www.sheridancountyhospital.com or
email resume and references to 
smoss@sheridan.hpmin.com.

SCHC is an equal opportunity employer.

Hoxie Medical Clinic, FQHC
In Hoxie Ks is currently accepting applications for a 

Licensed Practical Nurse or Medical Assistant
to join our expanding team of family practice and Behavioral Health 
providers. Candidates must have a State of Kansas Nursing license 

or Medical Assistant certification in good standing. This individual 
will have great interpersonal skills and must be dependable. We are 
looking for compassionate, team-oriented individuals to become part 

of our successful team! 
Apply online at www.sheridancountyhospital.com or email resume

and references to smoss@sheridan.hpmin.com.   

This project is supported by the Health Resources and Services 
Administration (HRSA) of the U.S. Department of Health and Human 
Services (HHS) under grant #H80CS28373 , FQHC, $704,167.00.  This 
information or content and conclusions are those of the author and should 
not be construed as the official position or policy of, nor should any 
endorsements be inferred by HRSA, HHS or the U.S. Government.

FOR SALE: Crooked Creek 
Angus, registered 2-year 
old and yearling bulls. St. 
Francis, KS 785-332-6206 www.
crookedcreekangus.com

---26/48---
FOR SALE: Welding 

equipment, supplies, gases, 
helmets, portable welders, steel 
sales, air compressor sales and 
service, CO2 for paint guns. 
Call Vitus’ Service Center at 
785-675-2223.

---40/TFN---
FOR SALE: Vap Construction, 

Inc.—The Strongest Name 
in Post Frame Construction: 
Western Style Horse Barn 
Special. $27,900.00 delivered & 
constructed. 30’x40’x12’ with an 
8’x40’ Lean-to Shed.  Includes 
12’ Split Slider; 2 Dutch Doors & 
3’x3’ Faux Bale Door with Cross 
Bucks; 3’ Eave Lights on one 
side wall; 3’ Cupola; Covered 
V-braces, Steel Walk Door, 3’ 
Wainscoting. Constructed with 
29-gauge Colored Metal, Nail-
Lams on 8’ centers, 30#/115mph 
Pre-engineered Trusses on 4’ 
centers. For more information, 
call 866-492-1978 or visit www.
vapconstruction.com.

---32/TFN---
FOR SALE: Vap 

Construction, Inc.—The 
Strongest Name in Post 
Frame Construction: Garage 
Special. $27,960.00 delivered & 
constructed. 30’x40’x10’. Includes 
16’x8’ Insulated Overhead 
Door; 4” Concrete Floor; 2-3’x4’ 
Vinyl Windows; Steel Walk 
Door; 3’ Wainscoting; VerSola 
Reflective Insulation in Roof & 

Walls; 1’ Overhang with Soffit 
& Fascia; Constructed with 
29-gauge Colored Metal, Nail-
Lams on 8’ centers, 30#/115mph 
Pre-engineered Trusses on 4’ 
centers. For more information, 
call 866-492-1978 or visit www.
vapconstruction.com.

---32/TFN---
HELP WANTED: Twin 

Creeks Extension District, 
Sheridan County office is 
seeking Full Time Office 
Professional, 40 hrs./week. 
Starting pay is $9.50/hr. 
until probation is completed. 
KPERS retirement is available. 
Skills required: computer 
skills including knowledge 
of Microsoft Word, Excel, 
and Publisher; routine 
office management; basic 
bookkeeping; effective oral 
and written communication; 
willingness to learn; and 
ability to work with public. 
Database, graphic presentations 
and computer photo editing 
skills a plus. For complete job 
description and information, 
please stop by or call the Twin 
Creeks Extension Office at 
925 9th St, Hoxie, KS 67740. 
782-675-3268. Applications 
and Resumes are required. 
EQUAL EMPLOYMENT 
OPPORTUNITY

---36/36---
HELP WANTED: NOTICE: 

The Sheridan County Register 
of Deeds office is accepting 
applications for a full-time 
Deputy. Computer skills and 
office experience preferred. 
If interested, contact Mary at 
785-675-3741 or send resume 
to Sheridan County Register of 
Deeds, PO Box 899, Hoxie, KS 
67740, or you can pick up an 
application at the Register of 
Deeds’ office, Hoxie. Thank you.  
EEO

---36/37---
HELP WANTED: Hoxie 

Feedyard & PSI are always 
interested in visiting with good 
people about a good job. We 

offer competitive pay and great 
benefits. Please call Scott Foote 

785-386-4519.
---40/TFN---

SERVICES: Stop by Hoxie 
Implement for your factory 
direct prices on heavy-duty 
commercial batteries; Baldwin 
filters for cars, trucks, tractors, 
combines, etc.

---40/TFN---

Many Great USED Rangers & ATV’S
•	 2015 RANGER 570 XP RED          $6,000
•	 2015 SPORTSMAN 850 SP RED   $6,000
•	 2012 RZR 800 CAMO                     $7,100
•	 2013 RANGER 900 XP RED          $6,800

www.betterbuiltkansas.com

HUSTLER 
•	 NEW 54” RAPTOR SD ---- $3,999 + $599 BAGGER
•	 NEW 72” X-ONE ----------- $9,199
•	 NEW RAPTOR 42” -------- $2,799
•	 NEW SUPER Z 72” RD --- $13,449

“BEST ZERO TURN MOWER ON THE MARKET”
www.betterbuiltkansas.com

The City of Oberlin, Kansas is accepting applications for 
a full-time Electric Journeyman Lineman. The applicant 
must possess a state recognized certification designation 
of journeymen status. This position is required to be 
on call on a rotating basis. The City of Oberlin offers 
competitive compensation, excellent benefits, and up-to-
date equipment.  For more information and applications 
go to http://oberlinkansas.gov/Jobs.aspx

Journeyman Lineman needed

SERVICES: Need all of those 
useless items that are cluttering 
up your garage, shed, or out-
buildings moved out? Let me do 
the hard work for you. What is 
sellable I will sell and split the 
proceeds with you. Call Briggs 
785-657-0069.

---37/TFN---

http://www.crookedcreekangus.com
http://www.crookedcreekangus.com
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Business Directory 

HINKLE
TERMITE & PEST CONTROL

* Termite Colony Eradication	         * And Many Others
* Spiders			            * Real Estate Inspections
* Bed Bugs			           * Free Estimates
* Ants
* Roaches
* Millipedes (Wireworms)

800-536-2704
Serving North Central & Western Kansas Since 1960

All Work
Guaranteed!

ELAND & PRATT, LLC
Attorneys at Law

Eland Title 
Company

736 Main
PO Box 565

Hoxie, KS 67740

elandlaw@ruraltel.net

785-675-3217

MM Mapes & Miller LLP
Certified Public Accountants & Business Advisors

Income tax preparation
Tax projections

Farm & Business planning
Bookkeeping & Payroll

Don E. Tilton, CPA
Stephanie M. Heier, CPA 

CALL TOLL FREE
TODAY

877-754-2111
230 Main Street

PO Box 537
Quinter, KS 67752

www.mmcpas.net

HIRSCH LAW OFFICE
                Steven W. Hirsch

                       821 Main Street
                       Hoxie, KS 67740

785-675-3762

The

GREAT OUTDOORS

Atwood, KS

JIM ENGEL

102 Grant Street
Atwood, KS 67730

Phone: 785-626-9100
Fax: 785-626-9101
jim@greatoutdoorsgunshop.com
www.greatoutdoorsgunshop.com

MANAGER and GUNSMITH

Auto  l  Home  l  Life  l  Farm/Ranch  l  Business  l  College  l  Retirement

I make  
insurance simple®.

Farm Bureau Property & Casualty Insurance Company,* Western Agricultural Insurance Company,*
Farm Bureau Life Insurance Company*/West Des Moines, IA. *Company providers of Farm Bureau
Financial Services MC035 (7-15)

Kendra Barnes, LUTCF
812 Main
Box 688
Hoxie
(785) 675-3661
agentkendra.com
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Business Directory 

�i GREAT PLAINS
4 AUTO & HARDWARE 

945 Main St. • PO Box 198 

�E!!!! Hoxie, Kansas 677 40 

785-675-3274

Darel Gilliland tilli©\8®!1 
i·i!ltiiliiWiliiiiUlli 

Licensed
Kansas Water Well Driller

Sales & Service
*Domestic * Irrigation *

* Stock * Solar *

Member ~ Kansas Groundwater Association

HINKLE
TERMITE & PEST CONTROL

* Termite Colony Eradication         * And Many Others
* Spiders            * Real Estate Inspections
* Bed Bugs           * Free Estimates
* Ants
* Roaches
* Millipedes (Wireworms)

800-536-2704
Serving North Central & Western Kansas Since 1960

All Work
Guaranteed!

ELAND & PRATT, LLC
Attorneys at Law

Eland Title 
Company

736 Main
PO Box 565

Hoxie, KS 67740

elandlaw@ruraltel.net

785-675-3217

MM Mapes & Miller LLP
Certified Public Accountants & Business Advisors

Income tax preparation
Tax projections

Farm & Business planning
Bookkeeping & Payroll

Don E. Tilton, CPA
Stephanie M. Heier, CPA 

CALL TOLL FREE
TODAY

877-754-2111
230 Main Street

PO Box 537
Quinter, KS 67752

www.mmcpas.net

Where 
Love 

and Care
 come 
fi rst

L+C Home Health
 Agency, Inc.

1175 S. Range Ave., Suite 1, Colby, KS 67701
Phone: (785) 465-7444 • Email: lchha@st-tel.net

Find us online at: landchomehealthagencyinc.com

Medicare Certifi ed • State Licensed
We’re a non-profi t  organization, 

serving Northwest Kansas since 2001!

HIRSCH LAW OFFICE
                Steven W. Hirsch

                       821 Main Street
                       Hoxie, KS 67740

785-675-3762
The

GREAT OUTDOORS

Atwood, KS

JIM ENGEL

102 Grant Street
Atwood, KS 67730

Phone: 785-626-9100
Fax: 785-626-9101
jim@greatoutdoorsgunshop.com
www.greatoutdoorsgunshop.com

MANAGER and GUNSMITH

Your Ad Could Be 
Here - In Color!

Call 785-675-3321
advertising@sheridansentinel.com 

$16/week
Ask about Contract Discounts!

Auto  l  Home  l  Life  l  Farm/Ranch  l  Business  l  College  l  Retirement

I make  
insurance simple®.

Farm Bureau Property & Casualty Insurance Company,* Western Agricultural Insurance Company,*
Farm Bureau Life Insurance Company*/West Des Moines, IA. *Company providers of Farm Bureau
Financial Services MC035 (7-15)

Kendra Barnes, LUTCF
812 Main
Box 688
Hoxie
(785) 675-3661
agentkendra.com

MCAUTOOUTLET.COM
HOXIE - OAKLEY - COLBY

HOXIE STATE INSURANCE, INC.
824 Main - PO Box 378 - Hoxie, KS 67740

(785) 675-3263 - Fax (785) 675-3721
Winona Office (785) 846-7401

hoxieins@ruraltel.net
Clara Lou - Shane - Garrett - Dustin - Jana

AUTO - FARM - HOME - CROP - HEALTH - LIFE

The filing deadline for income and payroll taxes is just 
around the corner. Mapes & Miller LLP will work hard to 
minimize your tax liability.

*Individual, corporate, partnership
and fiduciary income tax preparation

*Computerized monthly bookkeeping
*Consulting for QuickBooks
*Payroll

Almost anyone can enter numbers in a computer, but we strive to be 
your trusted business advisor. Let us put our farm and
business experience to work for you.
Don E. Tilton, CPA  Stephanie M. Heier, CPA

Lorie Heier, Office Manager/Payroll
230 Main Street Quinter, KS  67752
877-754-2111 www.mmcpas.net

B OTANICAL
E SSENTIALS

*  785-677-3994  *  botanicalessentials1@gmail.com  *  

*  herbs  *  teas  *  essential oils  *  soaps  * lotions  *
*  and more!  *

Coming to the
Hoxie Farmers’ Market

(annual percentage yield)*

785-460-3321

240 W. 4th St.
Colby, KS 67701

Farmers & Merchants Bank, your ONLY 
Locally Chartered, Home-town bank!

KEEP YOUR MONEY LOCAL!!!
CD SPECIAL

We’ll have you “jumping” with excitement for this...

AND

20 month CD at 2.02% APY
13 month CD at 1.56% APY

*$25,000 minimum opening deposit
*CD rates are subject to change at any time
and are not guaranteed until certificate is open
*Rates change at Bank’s Discretion
*Early withdrawl penalty fee is 6 months interest

Your Ad 
Could Be 

Here
In

Color!

Call
785-675-3321
advertising@sheridansentinel.com

$16/week
Ask about
Contract

Discounts!

642 Main Street
PO Box 866
Hoxie KS 67740
(785) 675-3243
flowerbarn14@gmail.com
Aaron Heim

LOWER ARN
Floral • Gifts • Decor

TONY JadeZACH

COMPLETE ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR

HOXIE KS
785•675•3331
www.meyerelectric.com

Repairs &
Custom Parts for:
Industry
Motorcycles
Vintage Cars
Farm equipment
Antique Tractors

5981 N Road 20 W, Hoxie
Mill

Lathe
Keyways
Welding

Briggs

oxie
achine

785-657-0069

GREAT PLAINS
AUTO & HARDWARE

945 Main St. • PO BOX 198
Hoxie, Kansas 67740

785-675-3274
Darel Gilliland

Hardware

MCAUTOOUTLET.COM
HOXIE - OAKLEY - COLBY

HOXIE STATE INSURANCE, INC.
824 Main - PO Box 378 - Hoxie, KS 67740

(785) 675-3263 - Fax (785) 675-3721
Winona Office (785) 846-7401

hoxieins@ruraltel.net
Clara Lou - Shane - Garrett - Dustin - Jana - Hannah

AUTO - FARM - HOME - CROP - HEALTH - LIFE

Your Ad Could Be 
Here - In Color!

Call 785-675-3321
advertising@sheridansentinel.com 

$16/week
Ask about Contract Discounts!

Your Ad Could Be 
Here - In Color!

Call 785-675-3321
advertising@sheridansentinel.com 

$16/week
Ask about Contract Discounts!

Your Ad 
Could Be 

Here
In Color!

Call
785-675-3321
advertising@sheridansentinel.com

$16/week

Ask about
Contract 

Discounts!

716 Main Street
Hoxie

https://www.hinkletermite.com/
mailto:elandlaw%40ruraltel.net?subject=
http://mmcpas.net/
http://www.watkinscropinsurance.com/
http://hirschlaw.org/
http://greatoutdoorsgunshop.com/
https://kendrasalyers-barnes.fbfsagents.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Studley-Tire-Oil-301011713426059/
https://www.facebook.com/flowerbarnfloralgiftsdecor/
http://www.meyerelectric.com/
https://www.facebook.com/1HoxieMachine/
http://greatplainsautohardware.com/
http://www.mcautooutlet.com/
https://www.devenychryslerjeepdodge.com/
http://www.vapconstruction.com/
https://botanicalessentials.wixsite.com/botanical-essentials
mailto:hoxieins%40ruraltel.net?subject=
https://www.nex-tech.com

